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Scecina’s Class of 2023 joined 1,200 other seniors for the Archdiocese of Indianapolis Senior Mass at St. 
Malachy Parish on October 26, 2022.



Joseph S. Therber
President

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Dear Scecina Community,
 
Looking back on the prior year and looking 
forward to promising times ahead, these words 
from the Book of Deuteronomy speak to us 
today: “The Lord himself goes before you and 
will be with you; he will never leave or forsake 
you. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged.”

The good works and accomplishments that you will see in the pages 
of this annual report reveal a community blessed with generous 
spirits, sharp minds, and numerous talents that reveal our loving 
Creator and foster a spirit of community.

I give thanks to all the people who fuel the mission and ministry of 
Scecina through which God lives in our midst: 
• The families who enroll their children at Scecina.
• The generous alumni and friends who provide the daily resources 

that our educators utilize in classrooms and extracurriculars.
• The educators who commit countless hours and energies for our 

students’ health and growth.
• The parish and school leaders in the Indianapolis East Deanery 

who collaborate closely with and on behalf of Scecina.
• The Scecina Board of Directors and its committees who provide 

wise counsel, constant advocacy, and meaningful generosity. 
• The Archdiocese of Indianapolis leaders who support Scecina in 

many vital ways.

Thanks to your participation and support, major milestones of the 
last year include the following:
• Graduating the Class of 2022 and preparing for their success in 

colleges and universities, military service, and the workforce.
• Constructing and furnishing our beautiful new chapel in the 

school building.
• Finalizing plans to begin significant construction on new athletic 

fields and a front entrance renovation in early 2023.

Once again, I thank you very much, and I welcome your input or 
suggestions. Please continue to pray for and support our students as 
they become faithful, ethical difference makers with servants’ hearts. 
We appreciate you and can do what we do only with you at our side.

Sincerely yours,

Holy Cross Central School
Principal: Cara Swinefurth

Holy Spirit
Catholic Church and School
Pastor: Rev. Michael O'Mara
Principal: Rita (Branson) Parsons '76

Little Flower
Catholic Church and School
Pastor: Rev. Robert J. Gilday
Principal: Kevin Gawrys
    
Our Lady of Lourdes
Catholic Church and School
Pastor: Rev. Rick Ginther
Principal: Angie (Leffler) Therber '84

St. Michael
Catholic Church and School
Pastor: Rev. Aaron Jenkins
Principal: Ruth Hittel

St. Philip Neri
Catholic Church and School
Pastor: Rev. Jeffrey L. Dufresne 
Principal: Kelly England

Additional East Deanery Parishes

SS. Peter and Paul Cathedral
Rector: Rev. Patrick J. Beidelman

St. Rita
Parish Administrator: Rev. Jean Bosco 
Ntaguwashira	  

St. Mary 
Pastor: Rev. Patrick J. Beidelman
Associate Pastor: Padre Oscar Rivas

St. Thomas the Apostle 
Pastor:  Rev. Aaron Jenkins

EAST DEANERY PARISHES 
AND SCHOOLS
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THE NEW CHAPEL IS OPEN!  
Scecina opened the doors of the 
new chapel for the first class Mass 
on Sept. 28. Father Rick Ginther, 
pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes 
Parish and dean of the Indianapolis 
East Deanery, was the celebrant for 
the Mass attended by the Class of 
2023. Several seniors supported the 
Mass as lectors, altar servers, and 
Eucharistic ministers.

"It was a great experience as I felt 
like I was a leader being one of the 
first readers in the new chapel. It was 
a great environment to be in and 
made me feel closer to God. I would 
strongly consider others to do it as 
well. As it helped me step out of my 
comfort zone and can do the same 
for others. The chapel was a great 
addition to the school. It allows 
everyone to have a private place 
to connect with God,” said senior 
Adam Young. 

The new space was designed by 
Entheos Architects in concert 
with Scecina leadership and was 
approved by Most Rev. Charles 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE

C. Thompson, Archbishop of 
Indianapolis. The chapel seats 
up to 140 people and houses a 
confessional room to support 
students and staff to receive the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation.  

Wurster Construction, the 
construction manager for the 
project, began demolition on two 
rooms on the main floor that 
previously housed the Scecina Spirit 
Shop and the staff workroom. The 
Spirit Shop and staff workroom 
were relocated to another area of 
the building. The wall between the 
rooms was removed to create the 
new chapel space.

To maintain a historical and 
symbolic connection with the 
school’s heritage, many refurbished 
items from the prior chapel in Saint 
Francis Hall (the former convent) 
are in place in the new chapel – the 
crucifix; tabernacle; Stations of the 
Cross; marble for the altar, pulpit, 
and tabernacle base; and statues of 
Mary, Joseph, and the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus. Completing the new chapel 
construction at Scecina is another 

step in the Our Faith, Our Journey, 
Our Time capital campaign and 
creates a beautiful sacred space that 
provides an inspiring reminder of 
the presence of God in our lives. 
The pledge total for Scecina’s capital 
campaign stands at $7.26 million.

“This new chapel stands as a tribute 
to the vast generosity of Scecina’s 
alumni and friends, the importance 
of our students’ spiritual lives, and 
the talents and insights of our design 
team and everyone whose input 
contributed to this sacred space,” 
said Scecina President Joe Therber.

Groundbreaking for two more 
capital campaign projects – the new 
athletic fields and front entrance 
renovation – is now planned for 
Spring 2023. Scecina also is funding 
Academic Excellence and Facilities 
endowments through the capital 
campaign.

Would you like to see the new 
Scecina Chapel? Contact Elizabeth 
Millard, assistant to the president, 
at 317-352-3226, Ext. 1309 or email 
emillard@scecina.org to schedule 	
a tour.  n

Center: (front) Aaron Florence, Elizabeth Wilson, Adam Young, (back) Father Rick Ginther, Dean of East Deanery, and Ben Potts, Director of Campus Ministry 
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NOWLAND NEWS
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

So much has been 
said about the past 
three years being 
“unprecedented” 
– it is almost a 
cliché now. And 
yet, we all know 
that the past 

three years have truly affected so 
much—from the world economy to 
our individual personal wellness. 
Student learning needs have been 
affected as well. In our passion for 
teaching, learning, and sharing 
the Good News of Jesus Christ, we 
have discerned, implemented, and 
embraced several supports to aid 
student success. We are making 
great headway—while there is still 
more to do, we are very proud 
of our students’ hard work and 
celebrate that 53% of our students 
are at a 3.0 grade-point average 
or higher as of the end of the first 
quarter of school.

Some of the notable supports we 
are actively using with students 
include:
• WIN (What I Need) period 

being built into every school 
day to offer tutoring support to 
students by our teachers.

• MTSS (Multitiered System of 
Support) provides a variety of 
tiered interventions to support 
the whole person within the 
school setting – from academics 
to faith to social-emotional well-
being.

• City Connects is a new program 
to Scecina this school year, 
in partnership with Marian 
University, providing supports 
to students and their families 
to meet challenges that exist 
outside of school.

• Expanded ENL (English as 
a New Language) resources, 
faculty-wide professional 

development, and an additional 
ENL teacher.

• An additional special education 
teacher added to our Learning 
Differences Department.

Inspired by the light of Christ and 
following in the footsteps of Father 
Thomas Scecina, we are working 
every day to meet students where 
they are, help them grow, and 
make sure that they know that 
they can truly go anywhere from 
here. Thank you to our parents, 
benefactors, East Deanery 
parishes, and the broader Scecina 
community for your support and 
allowing us to make a difference in 
the lives of young people every day.

Yours in Christ,

David Dellacca
Principal

Father Jim Farrell was announced 
as Scecina’s chaplain coordinator 
for the 2022-23 school year.

“It is very generous of Father Jim 
to accept this ministry,” President 
Joe Therber said. “He will also 
be chaplain for the Sisters of St. 
Benedict in Beech Grove this 
year. We are both very fortunate 
communities.”

Father Farrell retired from active 
priestly duties in 2021. He now 

FATHER FARRELL IS SCECINA’S NEW CHAPLAIN COORDINATOR

lives at his family home in the Little 
Flower neighborhood near Scecina.

Father Farrell most recently was 
pastor of St. Pius X Parish. He also 

has been a pastor at Sacred Heart 
Parish in Jeffersonville, St. Andrew 
Parish, Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, 
and St. Bernadette Parish. Father 
Farrell also was the director of the 
Our Lady of Fatima Retreat House.

His sister and two of his brothers 
graduated from Scecina: Maureen 
(Farrell) Sutton, Class of 1958; 
Steve, Class of 1961; and Kevin, 
Class of 1965. n

Teddy Waninger, Fr. Jim Farrell, and John-Paul 
Chamblee at first all-school Mass

3FATHER SCECINA MAGAZINE |  WINTER 2022



NOWLAND NEWS

Scecina is proud to be named after 
Father Thomas Scecina, whose life 
story continues to inspire people 
throughout the world.

Father Tom was a priest with the 
Archdiocese of Indianapolis who 
served God and his country as a 
military chaplain during World 
War II before perishing at sea with 
other U.S. prisoners of war in 1944.

This event was tragic but also 
serves as a powerful example and 
reminder of Christian faith in 
action.

FATHER TOM DAY MASS RETURNS

On Nov. 9, Scecina faculty, staff, 
students, alumni, veterans, and 
friends, honored Father Tom at 
our annual Father Tom Day Mass. 
Toni Leffler, Judy Neidlinger, Judy 
Nichols, and Barbara Riley were 
all presented with the Father Tom 
service award for their countless 
contributions to Scecina. We also 
honored alumni veterans and 
veteran friends of Scecina. It was a 
beautiful day and a wonderful way 
to bring the community together. n

Father Tom Service award recipients (from left)
Barbara Riley, Judy Neidlinger, Toni Leffler, and 

Judy Nichols, with President Joe Therber

Scan the QR 
code to read 
the full Father 
Tom Day speech.

This past August, while most 
seniors were excitedly returning to 
Scecina to start their final year of 
high school, Marcus Greathouse 
was hard at work finishing his basic 
training with the Army Reserves 
in Fort Jackson, South Carolina. 
Marcus graduated from basic 
training on Sept. 1.

For Marcus, there was never any 
hesitation in his choice to enlist 
in the U.S. Army Split Training 
program. Marcus is raised by two 
U.S. Army veterans, including 
his mom, Nancy Greathouse, a 
Spanish teacher at Scecina.

“My parents inspired me to enlist, 
but I also wanted to better myself 
by learning the Army values,” said 
Greathouse.  

Because Greathouse attended 
split training during the summer 
before his senior year, he’s well 
ahead of most high school students 
who join the military. The split 
training program allows high 
school students to enlist while they 
are juniors, are 17 years old, and 
have permission from a parent or 
guardian. 

Marcus has two goals after he 
graduates from Scecina; to attend 
the U.S. Military Academy at West 

ALL IN THE FAMILY

Point and complete The Reserve 
Officers’ Training Corps. (ROTC) 
program. Upon college completion, 
Marcus can continue to serve in the 
Army or as a reserve soldier.  

“I feel very proud to be a veteran 
and Army mom. I know that 
Marcus will be taken care of for the 
rest of his life. The Army is a family; 
once you become a soldier, you 
are part of the family forever,” said 
Nancy. n

Marcus Greathouse

Marcus with his mom, Nancy, who is an Army 
veteran. Nancy enlisted shortly after 9/11 and 

served active duty for five years and as a reservist 
for four years.
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NOWLAND NEWS

Gavin Turner, a junior from 
Scecina, was awarded a Youth 
Exchange and Study (YES) Abroad 
scholarship for the 2022-23 school 
year. The merit-based award covers 
the full cost of an academic year 
abroad, providing Gavin a full 
immersion experience, including 
living with a host family in Jordan, 
attending a Jordanian high school, 
and helping him develop the skills 
necessary to be a leader in the 
global community. The YES Abroad 
program is funded by the U.S. 
Department of State’s Educational 
and Cultural Affairs Bureau.

Gavin is one of only 65 students 
selected competitively from across 
the United States who received 
a scholarship to participate in 
the Kennedy-Lugar YES Abroad 
program.

We interviewed Gavin about what 
he’s experienced so far.

Q: How was your travel and 
arrival? Any challenges or things 
you learned along the way?
Travel was pretty easy; I took a 
quick flight to D.C. before taking a 
13-hour flight directly to Amman. 
The hardest part was honestly being 
thrown in so quickly, and the jet lag, 
of course, but when you are forced 
to adapt, it comes naturally.

Q: Was it love at first sight when 
you landed?
Landing was cool because you cross 
into Jordan, and suddenly a huge 
city that goes on forever appears in 
front of you. It was definitely the 
moment that I felt this was the right 
thing to do.

Q: How have you adapted to the 
culture?
I had to get used to learning a 
language I had no prior experience 
with, but luckily Jordan has a pretty 
large population of people who 
speak English, so I’ve been able 
to ease into it. In terms of culture, 
it hasn’t been big things but just 
shifts. For example, meals are 
typically eaten later here, and the 
weekend is Friday-Saturday rather 
than Saturday-Sunday as it is in the 
States.

Q: What’s it like living with a new 
host family?
It’s been honestly really good! It’s 
been hard not to be around my 
family in the U.S. every day but 
having people here who treat me as 
part of the family has helped me to 
settle in quickly. 

Q: Have you had any challenges as 
you get acclimated to school?
Yes, the school is run through 
an International Baccalaureate 
program, so I had to learn what that 
means. The classes are challenging, 
and not having friends I’ve known 
for years to help with work is also 
not the best, but the school’s culture 
is excellent, and I’ve felt incredibly 
welcomed into the community.

GAVIN TURNER SAYS YES TO JORDAN

Q: When not studying, what do 
you do for fun?
When I’m not studying, I’ve been 
exploring the city and going to 
malls. Amman is super pretty 
and has very nice neighborhoods 
that allow you to see both the old 
and the new. For example, while 
I’ve been here, I’ve seen ancient 
ruins from Roman times and 
super modern shopping malls and 
skyscrapers. Speaking of malls, they 
are incredibly popular and well 
maintained here, making them an 
ideal place to walk around.

Q: How do you connect with 
friends and family at home?
It’s been tricky because of the time 
change and being careful with data 
usage, but I call my mom every 
day to talk. I have reached out to 
multiple friends on social media 
when they’ve asked how I’m doing 
or when I want to share something 
with them.

Want to connect with Gavin? 
Gavin created an Instagram 
account: @gavin.abroad, to share 
his experience with his friends and 
family back home. n

Gavin Turner

King Abdullah I Mosque in Amman, Jordan
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NOWLAND NEWS

Matt Black’s senior Health 
Science Education class is back at 
Community Hospital East. This 
is the first time Mr. Black and his 
students could reenter the hospital 
setting since 2019. Several students 
are exploring a profession in the 
medical field, and this program 
gives firsthand experience. n

FUTURE HEALTH 
PROFESSIONALS 

Jocelyn Medina-Guevara and 
Michelle Motley, members of the 
Scecina Multicultural Club, are 
shown putting finishing touches 
on decorations for Scecina's 
Hispanic Heritage Celebration. 
National Hispanic Heritage Month 
is celebrated annually from Sept. 
15 to Oct. 15 to recognize the 
contributions and influence of 
Hispanic Americans. n

HISPANIC HERITAGE

The Scecina Theatre Department, 
led by Leslie (Zimmerman) Young 
'99, had a wonderful audition 
turnout with 60 Scecina students 
participating in the cast and crew 
this fall. In order to accommodate 
so many participants, three 
different productions were 
performed: Harvey, The Tell-Tale 
Heart, and If Sherlock Holmes Were 
a Woman.

Alexia Saavedra Roman created 
the promotional artwork for all 
three plays. n

THREE FALL PLAYS

Gabi Deiter '23 was awarded the 
Saint Mary Academic Scholarship 
to Marian University.

The scholarship is Marian's most 
prestigious award and covers full 
tuition for all four years.

Gabi is one of 15 students selected 
out of 231 who applied to receive 
the scholarship. n

SAINT MARY ACADEMIC 
SCHOLARSHIP 

Harvey

The Tell-Tale Heart

If Sherlock Holmes Were a Woman

Scecina's advanced and beginning 
choirs, led by Music Director 
Chris Ritchie, performed their 
annual Sacred Music Concert in 
recognition of Suicide Prevention 
Month. The concert was held at 
Our Lady of Lourdes Church on 
Sept. 28.  n

SACRED MUSIC 
CONCERT
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ATHLETICS

Led by seniors Isabelle Comely, 
Allison Daves, Cierra Lathrop, 
Abbey McCoy, Anna Welborn, 
and Ella Wright, the 2022 
Crusaders achieved a 25-5 regular-
season record, an appearance in 
the City Championship final, and 
captured Scecina’s fifth conference 
championship.

During the season, three Crusaders 
joined the 1,000 club. Junior 
Natalie Bollenbacher earned 
1,000 career assists. Daves earned 
her 1,000th career kill and assist. 
Lathrop earned her 1,000th career 
dig. McCoy set a school record with 
441 kills in a season and finished 
her career with over 1,500 kills. 

The girls beat ICC rival Triton 
Central in the sectional 

championship to earn a spot in 
the first round of regionals against 
Park Tudor and avenge a loss 
from earlier in the year. Later that 
evening, the Crusaders defeated 
Northeastern in three sets to win 
the first regional championship in 
school history. 

On Oct. 29, the girls traveled to 
Jasper High School to play in the 
semi-state game against Linton-
Stockton. Through a hard-fought, 
five-set match, the Crusaders 
dream of making it to a state 
championship fell a step short. The 
girls finished the season by setting a 
school record with 30 wins. 

Dan Hagist, class of 1970, returned 
as head coach of the Crusaders. 
Hagist previously coached at 
Scecina from 1994-97. With the 

CRUSADER VOLLEYBALL ADVANCES TO SEMI-STATE, SETS SCHOOL RECORD

(left) 2022-23 varsity volleyball row 1: Ella Wright, Natalie Bollenbacher, Cierra Lathrop, Isabelle Comley, Isabelle Martinelle, Eliza Frank. Row 2: Hannah 
Anglemyer, Zamiah Slack, Abbey McCoy, Anna Welborn, Allison Daves, Molly Welborn, Adyson Wellner. (right) Regional champs.

success of the 2022 season, Hagist 
improved his career record to 409-
205 (115-40 with the Crusaders). 
Hagist was named the Class 2A 
Central Coach of the Year. When 
asked about the season, Hagist 
shared, “The girls worked hard 
during practice and kept their focus 
on getting better as individuals and 
playing as a team. Although we 
graduated a great group of seniors, 
our young players will be ready to 
step up and be competitive next 
year.”

Hagist is correct, and a new group 
of Crusaders will step up next year, 
but the Scecina volleyball team 
will long be remembered for their 
remarkable season reinforced by 
the impressive number of honors 
the players received (see page 10). n

7FATHER SCECINA MAGAZINE |  WINTER 2022



Coach Jana Montgomery 

The cheer team had a wonderful 
fall season and were able to form 
a varsity and JV squad for the first 
time in several years. Seniors Sonia 
Lockhart, Korionna Martin, 
Ana-Moreno Jerez, and Erionna 
Edwards demonstrated great 
leadership. These fearless young 
ladies will excel in all their future 
endeavors. Our season was also 
filled with college-level stunts and 
cheers. One of our stunts gained 
social media attention with a 
growing 30,000 views.

CHEERLEADING

throughout the season. Our 11 
runners set 21 personal records. 
Peter Certo finished four places 
shy of advancing to Regionals. Five 
of our 11 runners are freshmen, 
so we are a young team with high 
expectations for next season. 

We also excelled in the classroom. 
Elizabeth Mattingly and Matthew 
Hentz earned Academic All-
Conference honors while Alex 
Benson was Academic All-
Conference as well as Academic 
All-State.

Coach Jon Benson '89

The cross country team is in 
a period of rebuilding. Head 
Coach Jon Benson '89 was in 
his first season at Scecina after 
coaching 11 seasons at Holy Spirit. 
The team worked very hard at 
learning to practice with purpose 
and developing appropriate race 
strategies. These efforts resulted 
in tremendous improvement 

CROSS COUNTRY 

SEASON RECAP

Coach Ott Hurrle '70 

Led by senior captains Mason 
Beriault, Calvin Connor, Keaton 
Thibo, and Tamir Woods, the 
Crusaders earned a 10-2 record 
and a sectional championship 
appearance. The 10-win season 
was only the 11th time in Scecina’s 
69-year football history that a team 
accomplished double-digit wins 
and only the third time in history 
to accomplish double-digit wins in 
back-to-back seasons. 

Five seniors finished their Scecina 
career in the top 50 in career tackles 
for the Crusaders: Beriault – 6th, 
Woods – 13th, Connor – 35th, 

FOOTBALL

ATHLETICS

Coach Garry Adams '96

This season was a vast improvement 
from last year. The boys scored goals 
early and often. The season was led 
by our top scorer, first-year Oliver 
Carrillo, who finished the season 
by earning MVP and was a member 
of the All-Conference team. The 
future is extremely bright for this 
team, as all goals were scored by 
freshmen. With another year under 
their belt, this team will go far.

BOYS SOCCER

Adam Young – 37th, and Thibo – 
45th. Behind strong tackling, the 
Crusaders had four shutouts on 
the season, which gave them 10 for 
the past two years and broke the 
previous two-year record of seven 
shutouts set in 1955 and 1956.
 
During a Cardinal Ritter game, 
Young made a tackle for a loss 
(TFL) which broke Jason Jacobs 
'96 record of 56 career TFL’s. Adam 
finished his career with a Scecina 
record 70 TFL’s and Woods finished 
second with 65 ½. During the 
final game of the regular season at 
Monrovia, Carter Nolan '23 made 
an extra point that was the 15,000th 
point scored in school history. 

8 FATHER SCECINA MAGAZINE |  WINTER 2022



Coach Kurt Guldner

The girls' soccer team finished with 
a record of 4-9-2. The number of 
players increased from 16 a year 
ago to 34 players this season. This 
enabled the development of many 
younger players through a JV team. 

Ava Smith: Led the team in scoring 
this year. This team captain was also 
selected to the All-ICC team. She 
was a leader on the field and created 
her own shots from anywhere. 
She was named Scecina’s offensive 
player of the year. 

Jimena Quintana: She's a hard 
worker who was nonstop while on 
the field. Created a lot of havoc for 
the opponents. 

Aylee Gomez: Her hustle created 
many opportunities on the offensive 
end of the field. She was a splendid 
example for our younger players of 
getting the most out of your ability. 

Paola Esparza: Another hustler on 
the field. “Payday” used her speed to 
put pressure on the defense. 

Chelsea Aragon: A threat anywhere 
on the field. She anchored our 
midfield. She was one of the team’s 

ATHLETICStop goal scorers. She had great 
touch and was a presession passer. 

Dania Ruiz: Captain and outside 
mid. Another workhorse, who 
logged the most minutes on the 
team. She was always trying to be 
the spark and an example to get the 
team going. She was awarded the 
team's Mental Attitude award. 

Emily Gonzales: She scored three 
goals, the first of her career. The 
most memorable was her amazing 
header against Shortridge. She won 
the team's Hustle Award given to 
the player who never gave up. 

Alice Santos: First year playing. She 
showed tremendous improvement 
from day one to the end of the 
season. She scored her first goal on 
Senior Day! 

Faye Eskew: First year playing. She 
was one of the fastest players on 
the team. Unfortunately, her season 
ended early due to injuries. 

Shantel Castellanos: Her first year 
playing. She was such a positive 
person at practice. She was a solid 
JV player.

Katherine Guerra-Cordova: 
Another first-time player. She 
played JV and was a tremendous 

GIRLS SOCCER

BOYS TENNIS
Coach Jerry McCarty

The Crusaders record for the 
2022 season was 9-6. The team 
was led by a solid performance of 
their six seniors. The team won 
the Speedway Invitation with 
the following earning individual 
medals: Number two singles Quinn 
Schreiber '23, number three singles 
Jakob Kehrer '23, number one 
doubles Kyle McDonald '23 and 
Teddy Waninger '23, and number 
two doubles Rafe Morris '23 and 
Max Krause '24. Number one 
singles player Daniel Eljach '23 
advanced out of the first round of 
the City Tournament. Schreiber 
went undefeated in ICC play and 
earned number two singles All-
Conference honors. 

During the first round of sectional 
play, the Crusaders lost a close 
match to Decatur Central. The 
number one doubles team of 
McDonald and Waninger won their 
match and advanced to the next 
round.

defender. She was also a pleasure to 
have at practice. 
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NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL 
BASEBALL COACHES 

ASSOCIATION HALL OF FAME 2022

Dave Gandolph '68, head baseball coach 
for Scecina since 2014, was inducted into 
the National High School Baseball Coaches 
Association Hall of Fame at its annual 
conference in Sanibel, Florida. 

In 43 seasons as a head baseball coach with a 
record of 822-409-6, he has enjoyed coaching 
hundreds of student-athletes. Over 100 of 
his players have played in college and seven 
have been drafted. His teams have won 17 
Sectional titles, and several Regional titles and 
Conference Championships. In his first season 
at Scecina, in 2014, he was the ABCA Regional 
High School Div. 3 Coach of the Year. 

This is the third hall of fame honor for 
Gandolph, who was previously inducted at his 
alma mater St. Joseph’s College in 1988 and the 
Indiana Baseball Coaches Association Hall of 
Fame in 2008.

When asked about his thoughts on receiving the 
award, Gandolph replied, “I have been blessed 
throughout my career, and it’s an honor to be 
back at my high school alma mater, where my 
passion for athletics began.” n

ALL-CONFERENCE
football
Mason Beriault
Brandon Fitts-Ramsey
Keaton Thibo
Tamir Woods
Adam Young

boys soccer
Oliver Carillo

girls soccer
Ava Smith

boys tennis
Daniel Eljach
Quinn Schreiber

volleyball
Allison Daves
Abbey McCoy
Molly Welborn 

ALL-CITY
football
Mason Beriault
Brandon Fitts-Ramsey
Carter Nolan
Tamir Woods
Adam Young

volleyball
Allison Daves
Cierra Lathrop
Abbey McCoy

ACADEMIC 
ALL-CONFERENCE
cheerleading
Sonia Lockhart
Tanner McCormick-Messer
Ana Moreno-Jerez

cross country
Alex Benson
Matthew Hentz
Elizabeth Mattingly

football
Will Battles
Mason Beriault

Andrew Causemaker
David Mendez

girls soccer
Cecilia Carey 
Shyanne Carmichael 
Paola Esparza 
Emily Gonzalez 
Charley Potthast
Alice Santos
Ava Smith

boys tennis
Max Krause
Kyle McDonald 
Rafe Morris
Quinn Schreiber
Teddy Waninger 

volleyball
Hannah Anglemyer 
Isabelle Comley
Allison Daves
Eliza Frank
Cierra Lathrop
Abbey McCoy

CITY COACH                     
OF THE YEAR
Ott Hurrle '70, football

2A CENTRAL COACH   
OF THE YEAR
Dan Hagist '70, volleyball  

INDIANAPOLIS COLTS/
IFCA ACADEMIC        
ALL-STAR
Mason Beriault

1A/2A VOLLEYBALL 
NORTH SOUTH           
ALL-STAR GAME
Cierra Lathrop
Abbey McCoy

MARION COUNTY 
VOLLEYBALL           
SUPER TEAM
Allison Daves

INDIVIDUAL HONORS
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2021-22 
MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD CHAIR

Hello, Scecina 
Community 
Members. 

Just when you 
think that 
President Joe 

Therber and his talented, skilled and 
dedicated faculty, administration, 
and staff have achieved unparalleled 
success, they reach an even greater 
level. The 2021-22 school year 
ended with another distinguished 
graduating class who received 
acceptances to over 50 institutions 
of higher learning. This class had to 
persevere with the disruptions and 
difficulties of COVID and passed 
with flying colors. These exceptional 
young ladies and gentlemen were 
supported in an outstanding fashion 
by the school’s remarkable faculty 
and administration. To really 
appreciate the accomplishments of 
the last year, we have to look at how 
the 2022-23 school year began: 135 
incoming freshmen and opening of 
year total enrollment at 471, both 
21st century records. While efforts 
to increase enrollment were going 
on, so were the complexities of post-
COVID, addressing the ongoing 
capital campaign requirements, and 
of course, maintaining the day-to-
day operations in a safe and efficient 
manner.

Relative to the school’s fiscal 
condition and as illustrated within 
this annual report, the 2021-22 
year was a resounding success, 
with the surplus being allocated to 
needed cash reserves, which will 
be available to maintain the nearly 
70-year-old property. Keeping 
the school in the best condition 
possible is a top priority and with 
the current historically high inflation 

George T. Newhart, Jr. '60, Chair

Steve Hodgson '74, Vice Chair

Father Robert Gilday, Secretary

Patsy (O’Connor) Bates '76 
Lara Beck
Dr. Sheila (Barton) Bosron '60
Col. Dan Bruno '77
Dr. Sheila (McNelis) Gamache '79 
Kevin Johnson '77
Marie McNelis
Jim Norton '76
Nick Petrone
Jim Roe '68
Julanne Sausser
Rick Smith '69

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS 
Father Rick Ginther, 		
   Dean of Indianapolis East Deanery

Joseph Therber, President

HONORARY LIFE MEMBERS 
Christopher Felts '87
Tim Jeffers '83
Jim Joven '85
Phil Kenney
Phil Wilhelm '59 (deceased)

Lou Zimmerman

levels, compounded by labor and 
material shortages and supply-chain 
disruptions, the administration is 
challenged on a daily basis, from a 
cost/benefit perspective, to acquire 
the necessary materials, supplies 
and utilities. The really good news 
from a financial perspective is that 
the development team was able to 
generate almost $1.2 million from 
donations and fund-raising events 
during the 2021-22 fiscal year. This 
significant amount resulted from the 
hard work and dedication of these 
exceptional people, and of course 
the loyalty and generosity of you, 
the remarkable Scecina community. 
Thank you! 

During this calendar year, the 
new chapel was completed. As a 
combined endeavor, the athletic 
fields upgrade and the front 
entrance renovation will begin 
during 2023. Both of these projects 
will be transformative and a major 
enhancement to the school’s campus 
appearance and utility.

In closing, I want to once more offer 
congratulations and a very heartfelt 
“thank you” to President Joe Therber 
and his truly outstanding faculty, 
administration, and staff for another 
job “well done”. And on behalf of 
the Board of Directors and Scecina 
Memorial High School, I want to 
thank you, the Scecina community, 
composed of our students, families, 
alumni, business partners, friends 
and loyal Crusaders everywhere.

May God bless you during this 
holiday season and throughout 2023.

2021-22 
BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS

George T. Newhart '60
Chair
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2021-22 OPERATING REVENUE AND EXPENSES
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

					                 GROSS OPERATING SURPLUS FOR 2021-22 	            $850,853  
					                 Allocated to Fund for Future Needs			              $600,000  
					                 Allocated to Deferred Maintenance			              $124,427  
					                 Allocated to School Improvements			              $124,427  
					                 NET OPERATING SURPLUS FOR 2021-22		                $2,000 
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Scecina Memorial High School Endowment Fund   $14,147 
Joe McNelis Endowment Fund   $20,108 
Father Thomas SMHS Godparent Program Endowment Fund   

$271,038 
Ray Riley Educational Endowment Fund   $262,490 
John Edson Educational Endowment Fund   $36,721 
Timothy and Jane McGinley Family Endowment Fund   

$146,181 
SMHS Facilities Endowment Fund   $288,304 
Sister Hortense Endowment Fund   $39,144 
Joe Ajamie Donor Advised Endowment Fund   $34,893 
Class of 1959 Scholarship Fund   $18,079 
Fred and Patty Gause Endowment Fund   $27,894 
Steve Farrell Endowment Fund   $25,563 
William F. Kuntz We Care Scholarship Endowment Fund   

$92,317 

2021-22 ENDOWMENT ACTIVITY

Beginning Balance 7/1/2021					        $1,974,591    

Investment Loss					       $(322,532)  

New endowments or additions to existing endowments 		        $518,182     

Distributions for intended ministry purposes at Scecina		      $(106,101)

Ending Balance 6/30/2022				                    $2,064,140     

Scecina’s endowments are managed by the Catholic Community Foundation of the Archdiocese of Indianapolis. 
For more information, please contact Beth Murphy, Director of Development, at bmurphy@scecina.org or 317-352-3227. 

SCECINA ENDOWMENTS

Sr. Lavonne Long - Sisters of St. Francis Endowment Fund   
$14,186 

David S. and Mary Robinson ('61) Allen Endowment Fund   
$93,974 

Patricia "Trish" McMahon ('73) Sergi Endowment Fund   
$22,031 

Class of 1966 Academic Excellence Scholarship Endowment 
Fund   $13,577 

Philip J. Wilhelm Endowment Fund   $153,918 
Eileen Hurrle Memorial Scholarship Fund   $15,332 
Catherine & Robert J. Dangler Scholarship Fund   $42,232 
Class of 1968 John Meyer & Jeffrey Young Memorial 

Scholarship Fund   $19,164 
First Responders Tuition Assistance Endowment Fund   

$412,848 

2021-22 CAPITAL CAMPAIGN AND ENDOWMENT ACTIVITY

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN PROGRESS
TOTAL AS OF JUNE 30, 2022

Capital Campaign donations pledged					       $7,260,080 

Capital Campaign cash received					       $6,382,497 

(Fund balances as of June 30, 2022)
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$20,000+
Mary A. (Robinson) '61 and David S. 

Allen
Anonymous
Anonymous +
Anonymous
Joseph '63 and Kathleen J. Caito
G. Patrick '66 and Jeanne E. (Davidson) 

'66 Corydon + *
Franciscan St. Francis Health
Hare Family Charitable Trust
J. Timothy '58 and Jane McGinley +
Michael '81 and Angela (Greiner) '81 

McNelis
George T. Newhart, Jr. '60 +
James '68 and Vickie (Mayo) '68 Roe +
John '61 and Marilyn Schneider +
Richard J. '69 and Patricia A. (Nonte) '71 

Smith +
Mark T. '78 and Susan Writt +

10,000+ ($10,000-$19,999)
Anonymous
Estate of Joseph D. Cathcart
Crum & Forster +
Deloitte Services LLP
Gregg '61 and Patareka Dwyer +
Stan R. '67 and Melinda K. Epperson
J. Kevin '77 and Lori K. (Watts) '77 

Johnson +
Timothy '65 and Jacqueline Kohl
Marie McNelis +
Karen T. (McMahon) Stein '77 +

$5,000+ ($5,000-$9,999)
Anonymous
Anonymous +
Anonymous +
Anonymous *

A-Pallet Co., Inc. +
Archdiocese of Indianapolis
Jason '95 and Christina (Isaac) '95 

Bledsoe +
Deacon Mike and Wendy Braun
Colonel '77 and Mrs. Daniel Bruno
John J. '67 and Colleen (Cook) '67 

Dangler
John '86 and Melissa Duffy +
Eli Lilly and Company Foundation
James A. '82 and Robin A. (Neidlinger) 

'82 Erlenbaugh
Kathleen M. (Griffin) '62 and Robert 

Gries +
Thomas Griffin '62 +
James Babcock Electrical Contractors, 

Inc. - Ann (Suesz) Babcock '64 / Dan 
Babcock '89 +

Jeffrey J. '96 and Jennifer Lathrop +
Michael P. and Heather A. McGinley +
Timothy '82 and Sheila McNelis
Mark R. '69 and Jeanine T. Rattermann +
David '80 and JoAnn Schisla +
Daniel L. '62 and Diane P. Shimer
Joseph P. '71 and Josephine A. Simon +
Dennis '67 and Lynette Smith
Robert H. and Laura C. Stark +
Thomas A. '60 and Judith A. Steiner +
George L. '66 and Sharon Walker
The Walt Disney Company Foundation

$2,500+ ($2,500-$4,999)
Air Distribution Systems, Inc.
Anonymous +
Dan '89 and Betsy (Catton) '89 Babcock +
Janet (Mueller) Bartram '57
A. Patricia (O'Connor) '76 and Gerritt 

M. Bates
Janis (Page) '69 and Gordon Becker +

Michael A. '66 and Terri J. Berlier +
Dr. Sheila (Barton) '60 and Dr. William 

Bosron
Danny '89 and Jennifer Feeney
Sheila (McNelis) '79 Gamache and 

Robert Bates
Kevin A. '76 and Maureen O. Griffin
Thomas B. Huter '62 +
Butch '58 and Sharon Kennedy +
Timothy J. '83 and Kristine A. Kolbus
Jeffrey L. '58 and Miriam S. Lazo
Dr. and Mrs. Pat Logan +
Marian University
Richard J. Moore '61 + *
Jack V. '58 and Martha (Dinn) '58 

Moriarty +
Kevin C. Murray '71
Nick and Amy Petrone +
Michael A. '75 and Brenda Pfarr +
Stephen T. '67 and Paula Reckley
William '59 and Ellen (Breinlich) '60 

Rodgers +
Mark and Julanne Sausser +
Brion G. and Amber M. St Amour
Rosanne Taylor '65 and Ed Ripperger

$1,000+ ($1,000-$2,499)
AbbVie
Anonymous +
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Andrew Baase +
Ann (Suesz) '64 and David Babcock
Diane (Collins) Beasley '58
Michael E. '67 and Peggy (Branson) '65 

Beltrame
Jean M. Bomben

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

*	Denotes matching gift from employer.        + Denotes a portion or all of donation made via the Tax Credit Program.

This listing does not include Capital Campaign pledges or gifts.

Every effort has been made to ensure accuracy of the information in this report. We apologize for any error. If there are questions about your 
listing, please contact Gia Spaulding, Advancement Coordinator, at 317-352-3229, or gspaulding@scecina.org.
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Sara (Robinson) '06 and Keith Bortz
Teresa (Cox) '87 and Mike Branson
David Brooking '68
Betty Bruno Estate
Quinn Carrico '09 and Bita Eisenhut *
Class of 1970
Patricia (McCoy) '57 and John T. Cody
Cynthia A. (Morris) '64 and Ronald W. 

Costello +
Shirley Daley
Dauby O'Connor & Zaleski, LLC
Andrew J. '86 and Chanda Deck +
Michael F. '83 and Lisa (Speth) '84 

Delaney +
Catherine C. (Corsaro) '63 and Joseph 

Dezelan +
Joseph F. Doll '61 +
Jane (Clark) Drew '62 +
Dan and Beth Elsener
John '80 and Jackie Fangman +
Kevin P. '65 and Beverly J. (Walke) '65 

Farrell
Nicholas A. '05 and Patti Felts *
Gerald W. '60 and Melinda (Lynch) '61 

Finn +
Amy and Matt Fix +
David '68 and Ann (McAtee) '67 

Gandolph
Robert and Christy Gauss
Rev. Robert J. Gilday
Gary L. '66 and Caryn Gilliam
Sharon (Shinneman) Gleave '61 *
Robert W. and Nancy Golobish +
Dale Haller '57
John F. Hanafee, Jr. '64 +
Daniel W. '72 and Brenda Harbor
Susan P. (Schlegel) '74 and Michael C. 

Hassfurder +
Christina (Clingerman) '75 and Mark 

Hemphill
Margaret and Bryan Hendricks +
Joseph and Cheryl Hentz *
Stephen L. '74 and Jennifer B. Hodgson
Bernice Hopp
Wayne E. Humbles '74
Donald '67 and Kathy (Spista) '67 Hurrle
Michael J. '68 and Jane Huser
Robert G. '70 and Kimberly Huser +
Samuel '63 W. and Viki (Dufour) '69 

Jenkins +
Gerald R. Jenn '59
Elaine (Veerkamp) '66 and Patrick 

Jerrell
Linda (Harris) '68 and Michael Jerrell +
Jockamo Upper Crust Pizza
David W. '59 and Joyce A. (Duncan) '59 

Johnson

Terry Fahey Memorial Golf Tournament
Michael D. '68 and Darlene A. 

Thompson
Bridget E. Tucker '03
Kathleen Weissenberger '85

$500+ ($500-$999)
Fred '73 and Nancy Amberger +
Susan E. (Bell) Anderson '72
Carrie (Wellner) '98 and Aaron 

Anglemyer
Christina G. (Graham) '75 and Bruce V. 

Ayers
Christopher S. Bates '76
Lara Beck and Tim Henderson
Amy (Wagner) '93 and Ron Begley
Sheryl Bevan +
James P. and Angie Bewsey
Tom '01 and Rose Branson
Mary Ann (Griffin) '77 and Jim 

Burkhart
David G. '59 and Gale Busemeyer
Karen Craver '66
Julie (Horton) Crist '65
Barbara M. Dearing '72
Terry Dearing '71 +
R. Douglas '69 and Susan A. Endicott
Tony '89 and Kirsten Felts
Fifth Third Bank
John A. Fisher, Jr. '66 +
Ryan Frain '12
Brian '93 and Rhonda Gallagher
Christina (Lathrop) '98 and Ben 

Harpring
Thomas '58 and Bev Heneghan
Thomas E. '57 and Carla Hodge
Ott Hurrle '70 
Matt Hutt
Indianapolis Auxiliary #211
Ingredion
Dr. Phillip '72 and Theresa (MacDuff) 

'72 Johnson
Jerry R. '68 and Margaret M. (Kegeris) 

'68 Jones
Angela M. (Costantino) Keith '59 *
Vincent M. '09 and Ashley Kenney
Joseph '58 and Mary Ann (Kelly) '64 

Klein +
Patrick and Paula Kolda
Adam '01 and Grace Layton

Bob '57 and Donna (Hannan) '57 
Johnson

Joanne D. (Donlan) Kinsman '64
Albert T. Kohout '89 +
Bernadette Dufour Lathrop '64 +
James Lathrop '63 +
Melvin J. '68 and Donna K. Lathrop
Rich '85 and Maria Layman
Liberty Trailers - Michael Teso Jr. '03
Manley's Irish Mutt - Mike '90 and 

Jennifer (Kehrer) '91 Manley
Marta M. (Wuest) '78 and James R. 

McCoy +
Jim McGovern '69
J. Jason '03 and Brittany (Rich) 

McGuinness
William '78 and Suzanne McLaughlin
Patrick J. '62 and Susan McNelis
James E. '67 Metzger and Deborah '67 

Baldwin
Jim '77 and Judy (Priesmeyer) '77 Moloy +
Stephen A. '63 and Jackie Morris 
Susan J. (Via) '64 and James H. Nalley
Jim '76 and Jeanne (Atkinson) '75 

Norton *
Joanie (Wade) '86 and Tom O'Brien +
Cindy A. (Brothers) '72 and James M. 

O'Donnell
Rhonda and Larry Peffer +
Performance Marketing Group, Inc. 

- John '67 and Colleen (Cook) '67 
Dangler

Printing Partners
Raytheon Company
F. Joseph '61 and Margaret Rettig
Suzanne (Brake) Rhea '63
Kevin Richardson '03
Janine (Robinson) '00 and Ben Rigg
Lucas '03 and Christine Robinson
Lee (Fangman) '70 and Steve Roseman +
Brian '05 and Nikki (Runner) '05 

Rosswurm +
David '76 and Ann (Branson) '72 

Ruhmkorff +
Jeanne Rush +
Paul D. '67 and Cindy K. Scheibelhut
Rosalie (McGloon) Shepard '60 +
Mary Sifferlen
Kathie (Cannon) '73 and Steve Simpson
Sara (Edson) '93 and Ryan Soultz +
Gerald E. St. Amand
Thomas and Barbara Stader +
Rose A. (Walker) Sterger '62
Daniel J. '68 and Diane Sullivan +
John W. '67 and Nancy A. Sullivan
Stephen E. '69 and Linda J. Sullivan
John '68 and Nora Teipen

FATHER SCECINA MAGAZINE |  WINTER 2022 15



Terri (Getter) '62 and Charles Lentz
Daniel Lockhart '02 *
Brian P. '83 and Karen (West) '84 Lyons
Mary (Schaub) '70 and Michael 

Marinaccio
Beverly A. Marshall '79 +
Robert T. '84 and Theresa M. (Ritzi) '84 

Mayer *
Marilyn A. (Myers) '59 and Martin W. 

McLaughlin +
Anna M. (Davidson) McMahon '74
William R. McMahon '63
Montgomery Tent and Awning Co., Inc.
Jason '88 and Michelle Moore
Patrick and Beth Murphy
Ryan '98 and Erin (Lord) Murray *
Jane (Foley) '58 and Pat Nash +
Michael and Anne O'Connor
Michael D. '67 and Victoria L. Reese
Lorraine Riegner '61
Paul S. Ruegamer '75
Tony '77 and Julie (Cangany) '78 

Schmoll
Mary Ellen (Nunley) '60 and Thomas R. 

Schuman
Dr. David J. Seay '79
John C. '60 and Kathleen M. Spotts
Kathleen J. (Shaver) Steele '66
Santina (Corsaro) '76 and Stephen 

Sullivan
Kathleen (Tucker) '97 and Danny 

Tamayo
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Therber +
Daniel J. '61 and Susan K. (Thompson) 

'62 Torzewski
Jeff Traub '77
Chris '87 and Madonna (Warrenburg) 

'87 Wagner
David '64 and Shirley Walker +
Drew White and Patricia Clark +
Barbara T. (Turner) Williams '67
Thomas J. Williams '66 and Helen F. 

Steussy
Marianna (Stout) Wilson '61
Frank R. Wiltshire '59
Elizabeth (Hoelker) '62 and Ronald 

Wrobel

Connie M. (Nugent) '59 and Chuck F. 
Wuensch

Donna (Odenwalder) '61 and Robert 
Yancey

Jerry '57 and Mary Ellen (Whitsett) '61 
Yetter

$100+ ($100-$499)
Helen Adams
Mary Ajamie '77
Steve '74 and Maureen Ajamie & Family
William Ajamie '75
Kristine (Markovich) Alpi '91
Amazon Smile
American Family Insurance Dreams 

Foundation
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous 
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Apex Benefits Group, Inc. - John Gause '80
Nancy A. (Reese) Arce '73
Timothy G. '68 and Beth (Lenahan) '70 

Armour
Chris J. and Andrea L. Arvin
Ascension St Vincent
Jerry '70 and Cricket Aull
Randall W. and Mary B. Ayers
Bill '86 and Margaret Babcock
Joe T. '56 and Marie T. Backer
James L. Baecher '73
Rita A. Barras
Phillip L. Bayt
Marie L. Beltrame '63 and Ernie 

Montgomery
Steve '68 and Linda (Nonte) '68 Bevan *
Michael '82 and Kathy (Sweeney) '79 

Bewsey
Thomas R. '65 and Ann Blandford

Mary Ellen Bock
Patrick Bogan '84
William T. '60 and Patti Bokermann
Mary Ellen Bossom
Dr. Lawrence '58 and Margo Bowman
Judy (Bowron) '80 and Jeffrey Good
Barbara Brady '72
Robert and Kristeen Brafford '90 *
Mike Brandes '70
Shannon Branson
J. Alan Brown '68
James W. '73 and Ann E. (Griffin) '74 

Brown
Gerry (Sodeman) '65 and Robert Burgin
Craig C. Burke *
Gary P. '62 and Christine M. Burris
Carren Cadick '70
Anthony A. '60 and Patty Caito
Rev. Robert L. Cannon '73
MA Capshaw Family
Erin (Hammans) '98 and Sean 

Carpenter
Daniel J. Carr '58 +
Nancy (Nees) Carr '58
Rick M. Carrico '67 and Lynette 

Koffskey
Catholic Business Network
Michael R. Cecil '65
David J. and Megan B. Certo
Floyd P. Chamberlin '59
John R. Chenault
David Clark
Class of 1992
Class of 2000
Donna (Delaney) Clifford '61
Susan L. (Jones) '63 and Thomas W. 

Cook
Kevin M. '83 and Trisha K. Corcoran *
Thomas Costello III '96
Thomas E. '57 and Margaret L. Costello
Christina (McCoy) '93 and Jim Crawford
Linda A. (Heede) '68 and Gregory Cress
Patrick J. Cunningham
Mary Kay (Corey) '63 and Larry Daly
Charles J. '60 and Patricia A. Damler +
Mike '77 and Diane Darragh
Rick '76 and Michele Darragh

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)
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Paula R. (Rochford) Dashiell '64
Dennis DeBruhl
Richard and Crystal L. Deering
Vincent J. Delaney '75
Diana (Presutti) '72 and Salvatore 

DeMore
Brian T. '81 and Regina G. Dew
Jeffrey M. Dew '83
David M. Dinn '66
Dennis and Margaret Dinn '70
James Dinn '61
Robert '63 and Rosemary Dinn
George E. '61 and Melinda C. Douglass
Martin Dudley
Frank T. '79 and Tonja L. Eagan
Dominic '92 and Holly Eble
Kevin P. and Melissa Egan
Bob and Margaret A. Elson
Diane E. (Hofmeister) '61 and Joe 

Eltzroth +
Sasha L. and Michael V. II Emanuel
Angela (Grigsby) '79 and Jose Espada
ExactHire
Joni Marie Fallowfield
Donna (Lewis) '72 and Michael Faraci
David A. '57 and Judy (Klein) '57 Felts
Jim D. '74 and Cynthia Fiddler +
Glenda L. (Reynolds) '68 and Michael R. 

Fisher
Jane Ann Fisher '66
Kevin '77 and Kathy Flaherty
Robert Fleck '70
Mark '84 and Elizabeth (Beaver) '85 

Fleetwood
Joan M. (Gause) '75 and David R. 

Fletcher *
Patrick and Martha Fogarty
Thomas and Paula Fogarty
Cecilia A. (Rikke) '75 and James P. Fohl
Dennis M and Bonnie L Ford
Linda Foreman '65 +
John Forrest
Robert K. and Lillian J. Forster
Ric Foxen '70
Molly (O'Brien) Funk '90
Jan (Erlenbaugh) '72 and Mike Gaddis
James M. '64 and Brenda Galbo
Pattiann Gavaghan '74
Maura Giles '98
Jane Gilmore

Father Rick M. Ginther
Joseph A. Gorgol '99
Michael E. '62 and Jill A. Griffin
Jim '67 and Teresa Grimaldi
John '62 and Jana Gruner
Guidewire Software
Clarence Guinan '59
Entire Guirl / Thomas Family
Donn K. and Deborah Haag
Pamela Haase
Daniel J. '58 and Sherilyn L. Hagan
Patty Hagen
Bo '82 and Jackie (Poetz) '83 Hagist
Anne (Ajamie) '79 and Jon Hall
Robert C. Hamilton '95
John and Beverly Hansberry
Madonna M. (Doyle) Hasty '63
David '93 and Rachelle Hawkins
Dylan Haywood
Theresa (Blanford) Hedrick '60
Ted and Rita (McNelis) Heede
John and Patty Hegarty and Family
Cynthia Hemmelgarn
Daniel Heneghan '68
Michael Heneghan
Randy and Nancy Herrman
Marilyn B. (Rogers) Hess '61
Jeaneene M. (Conley) '59 and Richard 

Hildebrandt
Patricia Hittle
Cecilia (Scecina) and Charles Hoelscher
Richard '65 and Janet Hoeping
Lisa (Sabotin) '84 and John Hoffman
Nancy J. (Walpole) '66 and Joe W. Hogan
Don and Lynn Holliday
Ann B. (Bower) '70 and Michael J. 

Holmes
Eloise G. Hudson
Dr. John '64 and Dorothy Hudson
Mark and Linda Hudson
Phillip L. Huffman
Mary Ellen (Sherlock) '68 and Mike 

Huggins +
Robert '80 and Bridgid (Fisher) '81 

Hughbanks
Paul '67 and Barb Hurley
Jay '66 and Patty Huser
Barbara '79 and Dean Hvidston
Indy Anna’s / Judy (Kirk) Sims '80
Samuel T. '92 and Jennifer Jacobs

Andrew and Blaire Jansen
Marianne T. (Reilly) '70 and Dr. Robert 

D. Jansen +
Teddy (Holysz) '60 and Tim Jernigan
Jean Jett
Ray '60 and Judy (Lindeman) '61 Johns
Eric G. '84 and Darbi P. Johnson *
Sharon A. Johnson
Jeff '76 and Debbie Jones
Donna (Nally) Jordan '75
Rev. Thomas R. Jordan '60
Dr. John '83 and Mrs. Linda Joven
Mario '86 and Tess Joven
David A. '60 and Margaret M. Kelley
Gail A. (Strohm) '62 and Dean A. Kelly
Michael '61 and Mary Kempf
Lynn and Kirk Preuschl, Marty and Lee 

Constantine and Sue Kennedy
Mark A. '89 and Lori Kiemeyer
Michael '59 and Margaret Kiemeyer
Barbara Killila '70
Marie F. Kingsbury '68
Julie (Hurrle) Kingsley '71
Carole (Gandolph) Kirk '76
Robert Klein '57
Mike Komendo '66
Louis J. Kossmann '60
Thomas R. and Kathleen L. Kozenski
Cynthia J. (Haering) Kryda '65
Bridgett M. Kyser '77
Maurice '61 and Carol (Regan) '63 

Lathrop
Tommi J. (Hutt) '88 and Joseph D. 

Lavelle
Lauren A Lay '07
R. Daniel Lee '63
Gloria (Burlingame) Lee
James R. and Joan M. Leffler
Aaron Leming '14
Lenovo Employees Care
Annette [Mickey] Lentz
Joan (Kirkhoff) Leucht '57
Chad and Catherine Linn
Little Flower Parish
Scott C. and Amanda K. Long
Megan (Maddox) Lorenzano '04
Lumina Foundation for Education
Michelle Lumsdon
Larry '68 and Janet (Meyer) '68 Lynette
Andrea (Piers) Lynn '63
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2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

Michael and Heather Malarney
John Manley Jr. '85
Louis E. and Marianne S. Markovich +
Mary V. (Spiegl) Martin '76
Jennifer M. (Griffin) '98 and Nicholas 

'98 Martinelle
Timothy '78 and Letsy McCarthy
Joe '69 and Stephanie McDonald
Jim '68 and Jayne (Myers) '74 

McGuinness
Joseph E. and Anne K. McGuinness
McHugh Family (Mike and Aggie Fam)
Thomas M. and Barbara S. McLaughlin
Catherine (Heitmann) Mears '61
Miriam Medina
Kenneth J. '60 and Lynn A. Meier
Michael and Kristine Meiners
Scott and Holly Mencer
David '65 and Judith Meno
Ralph D. Metzger '58
Fred '63 and Valeria Jean Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Miles *
Russell C. '83 and Linda M. (Russell) '84 

Miller
Barbara (O'Brien) '57 and Joseph 

Minatel
C. Ray Minton Jr
Carlee Montgomery '12
Kenneth Montgomery
Jeanne (Moorman) '57 and David 

Moran
John Morse
Robert R. '57 and Frances A. (Corsaro) 

'59 Moss
Gregg '79 and Kay Neidlinger
Judy Neidlinger
Robert A. Nester +
Judith (Della Penna) Nichols '61
Thomas G. Nienhaus, Jr. *
Lisa Noble, Dawn Hoffman, Lori 

Smallwood, and Jennifer Freeman-
Juarez

Vincent J. Noe '58
Tom '68 and Pat Nolan
Michael D. '79 and Diane Norton
William '67 and Patty Oakley
Jeff '63 and Sharon O'Brien

Lawrence '61 and Sueann M.B. O'Brien
Barbara (Atkinson) '64 and John 

Ockomon
John T. '60 and Deborah O'Donnell
Maureen (Murphy) '75 and Thomas '76 

Okerson
Paul M. '69 and Kathleen A. Oler
John '68 and Edda Osborne *
Our Lady of Lourdes Parish
Joe and Pattie Padgett '71
Jim '68 and Karen Page
Jere '61 and Sharon Parker
The Parsons Family
Gloria L. (Quiroz) '90 and Dr. Jeffrey 

Pavlik
Barbara (Smith) '61 and Roy J. Pellegrin
Rosanne M. (McAllen) '74 and Dr. 

Robert W. Petry
Jon D. '92 and Raeann Pfeiffer
Kristen (Matthews) '93 and Christopher 

'93 Phillips
John C. Pierce '84
Sister Barbara Piller, O.S.F.
Benjamin Potts
William '61 and Sandra (Deer) '61 

Powers
Richard M. '61 and Cheryl S. Prickett
Philip '62 and Barbara (Brothers) '62 

Prieshoff
Nancy (Bevan) '60 and Larry Pullam
Maribeth (Taylor) '61 and Joe Ransel
Suzanne (Pierce) '80 and Joe Rauh
Kevin '76 and Elizabeth Reese *
John '76 and Jeanine (Underhill) '76 

Ritter
Pat Rodgers '70
Terry '63 and Martie (Schneider) '63 

Rodgers
Janet S. (Holmes) '84 and Jay Rohlman
Robert E. Rose '75
Donna M. Ross '70
Elizabeth A. (McCormick) Ross '64
Barbara (White) Roth '60 +
Carolyn M. (Cushman) '61 and James F. 

Roth +
Mary (Fox) '65 and Jim Roussel
John C. '84 and Kim Rowe
Catherine (Steger) '69 and Ed Ryan

James '64 and Antoinette Sanders
Richard G. '67 and Judith H. Santoro
Paula A. (Nugent) Saul '63
Richard Savage '69
SC Johnson Giving, Inc.
Stephen and Beverly Scecina
Richard C. Schaffner '61
Emily Schenkenfelder Davis '02 and 

John Davis
Deette M. (Bennett) Schmidt '66 +
John E. '60 and Diane Schmidt
Dick '61 and Martha (Fuss) '61 

Schneider
Peter Schroedle and Jacquie Berry-

Schroedle
Donna (Meier) '71 and Edward Selm
Anthony '76 and Carol Sergi
Patti (Weiss) Shanahan '67
Patricia (Dangler) '64 and Louis Sharp
Ronald and Diane M. Sharp
Gary Sherlock '66
Colleen (Brown) '74 and Joseph Shikany
Paula Shikany '82
Si Greene's Pub
Matthew R. Sifferlen '89
Susan (Dearborn) '68 and Stephen 

Silston
Donald Sims, Valerie Jackson-Sims, 

Chloe '09, Bo '17 and Bailey '20
Richard J. '60 and Judy A. Sitzman
Robert E. and Mary E. Sitzman
David and Ann Skirvin
Margaret (McCoy) Slack '99
Marianne (Pranger) '58 and Ronald 

Smalley
James W. Smith II '71
Daniel J. '75 and Anita Smith
Francis T. '71 and Deanna M. Smith
Gregory T. '80 and Catherine C. 

(Deardorff) '80 Smith
Eric and Karen Blackwell Smith
Mary Ann (Presutti) '70 and Myron 

Snelson
Mary (McGavern) '61 and John 

Sockrider +
Sharon (Karibo) '68 and Sid Sokol
Mark and Rosemary Spalding
Gia K. Spaulding
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Herbert '58 and Ellen Spitzer
Beverly (Bowron) Staley '70
William II and Michelle Stoltenberg
Sean and Elizabeth Stuczynski
Chris and Dina Sullivan
D. Stephen and Mary Ellen Sullivan
Mark O. '71 and Betty Sullivan
Michael A. Sullivan II '85
Dr. Patricia A. Sullivan '80
David Swihart
Lixuan Tackett
Jeannene (Williams) Talbott '88 *
Linda M. (Walpole) Taylor '77
Maria Teirumniks '62
The GE Foundation
Lonnie Therber
Stephanie Thibo
Jonathan '01 and Kathleen (O'Connor) 

'02 Tobin
Ryan Tooley '10
Amy (Bewsey) '92 and Scott Treida
Jerry '59 and Elaine (Christen) '62 

Trumpey
TWI Inc. - Tony Yaggi '81
ViacomCBS
Joan A. (Parsons) '62 and James H. 

Voyles
Julie A. (Barth) '81 and Cliff '79 

Wagoner
Denise (Wagner) '89 and Daniel 

Waidlich
Charles Walker '59
Lisa (Harrison) Walters '75
Teri (Vannoy) '93 and Darin Ward
Nick '70 and Lori Watts
Richard L. '60 and Shirley A. Wehrel
Mary Eileen (Nees) '59 and Ronald 

Wehrmann
Melissa L. (Bracken) '84 and Louis 

Weidman

Susan M. Werner '71
Carolyn (Catton) '83 and Walker White
Kathleen P. (Rogers) White '62
Maximilian C. White '20
Sean '86 and Stephanie (Dixon) '85 

White
Terry (McDonnell) Wilgus '61
Jan M. (Myers) '61 and Alan J. Wilhere
Mark Williams
Patrick J. '74 and Julie K. (Brothers) '78 

Wilson
Dennis J. '62 and Martha Wolfard
Janet (Deery) '74 and Steve Wolfe
Donald E. '58 and Brenda Wright
Vickie D. (Ruegamer) Yaggi '72
Linda Zappia '65
Michael Zengel '74
Ann (Kingsbury) Zimmerman '64
Debra D. (Driscoll) '69 and Gerald S. 

Zore

$1-99
Stephen Z. and Francesca I. Akpeokhai
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Barbara Arnold
Patricia (Spista) '66 Aversano-Van Dyke
David R Avery
Sidney E. Baker III '62
Craig and Pamela Barr
Crystal L. Bates and Danny E. Patrick
Nancy and Jack Baxter
Mary Lou (Hickey) '61 and Steven 

Beaupre
Stephen A. '68 and Leslie Bennett

Doug Bessler
Bertha W. Binford
Allyson (Davis) '98 and Aric 

Bollenbacher
Terry '61 and Elizabeth Bordenet
Janet Bozzelli
Nicholas Branson '11
Tom Brassie '79
John M. Brennan '78
Nancy (Harris) Brown '82
Susie Browning
Jerome and Joan Bullock
James A. Burchett
Don '05 and Elyse (Knoop) '04 Byrd
Therese Cangany
Marion K. (Kopiwoda) Carmony '62
David J. '62 and Patricia J. (Smith) '62 

Caskey
Michael P. '59 and Brenda Catterson
Thomas J. and Patricia A. Catton
Jacob Cavanaugh '15
Mary E. (Tepe) '69 and Matt A. 

Chinchar
Mary K. (Davidson) '70 and Ron Clark
Paul and Sandra J. Clegg
Michelle Codamaz-Booth '91 and 

Wesley Booth
Mary Ann (Colombo) '75 and Timothy 

Coffey
Maria Collins
Patricia (Kelly) '66 and Derry Condon
Nancy L. (Schalk) Connor '73
Mary M. (Hazel) '74 and William 

Conway
Audrey (Emery) Copeland '04
Dr. William and Therese Cordell
Manuel E. '57 and Judy H. (Clager) '59 

Corpuz
Molly (Nicholls) Cox '10
Joe Crofts '74

Scecina students benefit 
from your gifts.
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2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

Joe '83 and Rozanne (Smith) '83 Crump
Lefty and Sharon Cunningham
Nora Cunningham
Eileen M. (Harris) '69 and Michael R. 

Davis
Kathleen (Haley) '58 and Charlie Deck
John Deiter
David and DeInda Dellacca
Mary S. (McCann) Dial '62
Douglas P. Donahue
Jim '80 and Sandra (Kleifgen) '83 Doyle
Richard and Lynda Duncan
Marianne and Myron Echelbarger
Paul '61 and Jean Edwards
Donna Erdmann-Ballard
Shannon M. Fahey '90
Barbara (Koesters) Farrell '60
John '79 and Deirdre Fazio
Christopher P. '87 and Paje Felts
Mark R. '62 and Mary Jane Felts
Bob and Judy Field
Val Fillenwarth
Dawn M. (Till) Fitzgerald '89
William and Laura Fleak
Steve '64 and Mindy Frosch
Rick and Jeannette Fulmer
Gerald F. '62 and Christine A. George
Jerry, Liz and Joe Grant
Vince '86 and Elizabeth Greiner
John P. Gudas '64
A. Kurt and Brenda Guldner
Mary Ann T. (Sheehan) '62 and William 

Haas
Kary K. Hacker
Kathleen T. Hagan '92
Laura K. (McCoy) Ham '95
Christina Hayes
Eamon Hegarty '16

Mary Jo (Davey) '61 and Thomas Lowe
Patrick J. Lyons '19
Gerald J. and Mary Maillet
Janice (Armour) Martin '61
Lynda L. (Foster) Martin '61
Niki Matherly
Andrew May
Barbara McAtee '82
Renie McClay
Patricia (Derry) '58 and Jim R. 

McConnell
Elizabeth (Connel) McCoy '96
Michael '61 and Kathy McCoy
Robert F. McCoy '70
Eileen (Fahey) McFadden '65
Robert McGrath
Charles '60 and Peggy (Cashman) '62 

McIntosh
Patrick J. McMahon '70
Patrick C. Monaghan '62
Judy A. (Bevan) Moran '57 
Mary (Tindall) '97 and Zachary Morris
Christine M and Bruce A Muller
Elizabeth C. (Krug) Mundell '73
Noreen (Sheehan) '59 and Dennis 

Murphy
Patrick J. Murphy '62
Paul '93 and Natasha Murphy
Sean M. Murphy '16
Stephen '62 and Karen Murphy
Noel Nauber '62
Jill O'Gara
Thomas F. '88 and Elizabeth W. O'Gara +
James O'Hara
Jacob Okerson '15
Kevin '83 and Karen Okerson
Reverend Michael O'Mara

Joseph Hegarty '15
Mollie Heidenreich
Katherine (Downer) Heinze '62
Denise Henderson
Peggy (Steger) Henthorn '73
Steve Herron
Christopher Hess '00 and Dr. Jennifer 

'99 Walker
Robert F Hess '64
Cathy (Barman) Hightower '69
John '68 and Susan Hines *
Helen (McLaughlin) '67 and Leslie 

Hinshaw
John '62 and Jane Hodge
Patrick L '05 and Brianna Holmes
Karen A. Hovanec
Lyn (Yocum) Hubley '62
Michael '75 and Linda (Green) '74 Hupp
John M. '59 and Patricia A. Huter
Jerry K. Jarboe '58
Nancy J. (Saunders) '64 and Douglas 

Jenkins
William L. and Joanne C. Johnson
Paige M. (Gerlach) Joseph '01
Kathleen (Kelly) '62 and David Kaplan
Steve Kasper '61
Rosemarie S Kelly
Mary Kate Kenney '12
Marianne (Connelly) '69 and Patrick 

Kiefer
Margaret (Lynch) Kramer '62
Carmen-Ray Lane
Sharon L. (Gates) '57 and Bob Leaman
Robert E. '61 and Barbara J. Lentz
John G. Linne '62
Mary Ellen (Nonte) Linne '61
Jean A. Linville *
Steven Lizart '61

Over $1.1 million raised, 
thanks to you!
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IN HONOR OF 
CLASS OF 1985
Meachelle (Hedrick) '85 and Andrew 

Wishart

PAT CONROY
Deloitte Services LLP

SHEILA (MCNELIS) GAMACHE 
AND ROBERT BATES

Marie McNelis

MIKE GRIFFIN
Anonymous
Marion K. (Kopiwoda) Carmony '62
David J. '62 and Patricia J. (Smith) '62 

Caskey
Jane (Clark) Drew '62

Gerald F. '62 and Christine A. George
Thomas Griffin '62
Mary Ann T. (Sheehan) '62 and William 

Haas
Katherine (Downer) Heinze '62
John '62 and Jane Hodge
Thomas B. Huter '62
Gail A. (Strohm) '62 and Dean A. Kelly
Terri (Getter) '62 and Charles Lentz
Charles '60 and Peggy (Cashman) '62 

McIntosh
Patrick C. Monaghan '62
Patrick J. Murphy '62
Stephen '62 and Karen Murphy
Rose A. (Walker) Sterger '62
Joan A. (Parsons) '62 and James H. 

Voyles
Mary Jane (Backer) Walsh '62

Kathleen P. (Rogers) White '62
Dennis J. '62 and Martha Wolfard

CONNIE (LOVELL) HENEGHAN
Michael Heneghan

MARIE MCNELIS
Sheila (McNelis) '79 Gamache and 

Robert Bates

WOMEN OF THE SCECINA 
ADVANCEMENT TEAM

Tom '01 and Rose Branson

JOSEPH T. YAGGI
Vickie D. (Ruegamer) Yaggi '72

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: TRIBUTES 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

Kathryn K. (Kinney) '66 and Steven 
Painter

George '64 and Susan Parker
Jewell Pearson '98
Kevin Lee Phares
Hayley Pugh '13
Pam Pugh
Deb W. (Wamer) '66 and Robert 

Quinlan
Judith (Voyles) '61 and Mike Quinn
Angelique (Codarmaz) Rainey '90
Kathleen (O'Donnell) '96 and David '96 

Ray
Michael '68 and Janice (Carr) '72 

Reckley
Sandra (Rollins) '58 and Ricardo Riggs
Joan (Edwards) '61 and Gene Ritter
John and Evelyn Ritter
Rozanne (Davis) '62 and Jack Robertson
Bradd Roembke '84
Delaney Rohlman '16
Maureen Roney-Walker '85
James '75 and Barbara Rose
Margaret E. (Moseman) '64 and Steven 

Roser
Ellen Scanlin '63 +

Phillip '69 and Kathy Schluge
Margaret (McCann) Schmidt '61
Donald Schneider
Linda (O'Neill) Schwarz '57
John H. Seyfried '70
Paul J. '65 and Maureen Shackelford
Rachel A. Shaffer
Kathleen A. (Reimer) Shank
Dan Shea
Edmen '68 and Cindy Shrontz
Mitchell Singleton '12
Leslie Denise and Kevin Smith
Mary T. Snyder
Cheryl (Smith) '73 and RayBob Spencer
Jeanne (Geisler) Steinfeld '61
Cynthia N. (Weisse) '66 and Richard W. 

Steinmetz
Annette (Beltrame) '78 and Ernie Stigall
Toni Stinson
Mary Ann Sullivan
Thomas G. '59 and Margaret Sullivan
Swanson Family Giving Fund
Sharon Tabard
Darythe Taylor
Carol (Fricke) Tenholder '61
Mary Therber '11

Jennifer Thibo '93
Dr. Martha J. Thie '61
Dana Thome
Barbara (Whitworth) '70 and Patrick 

Timpe
Jobe Timpe '93
Sean Timpe '99
Michael '62 and Janet Tosick
Patricia and Harold Tucker
Sally A. (Reynolds) '71 and Tom J. Vail
Mike '78 and Laura (Tague) '78 Wagoner
Jean M. Walker
Mary Jane (Backer) Walsh '62
Gary Warner '61
Geraldine M. Watts
Mary Anne Weisman
Linda S. Welty
Jeffrey and Dawn Wendel
Mary Ellen Wieland
Emily (Wethington) Wilson '07
Frederick L. '63 and Stacy L. Wiltshire
Linda (O'Connor) Wingfield '79
Meachelle (Hedrick) '85 and Andrew 

Wishart
Heather Wright '02
Daniel J. and Karen Young
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2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: TRIBUTES 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

IN MEMORY OF 
KAREN AJAMIE
Mary Ajamie '77
Steve '74 and Maureen Ajamie & Family
Anonymous
Maria Collins
Dr. William and Therese Cordell
Mary Kay (Corey) '63 and Larry Daly
William and Laura Fleak
Anne (Ajamie) '79 and Jon Hall
Lynn and Kirk Preuschl, Marty and Lee 

Constantine and Sue Kennedy
Paul J. '65 and Maureen Shackelford
Mary Anne Weisman
Mark Williams

DEETTE BENNETT
DeEtte M. (Bennett) Schmidt '66

BILL BEVAN '63
Randall W. and Mary B. Ayers
Stephen L. '74 and Jennifer B. Hodgson

WILLIAM E. BEVAN SR.
Randall W. and Mary B. Ayers

TOM BRANSON '74
Anonymous
Anonymous
Craig and Pamela Barr
Peggy (Branson) '65 and Michael E. '67 

Beltrame
Mary Ellen Bock
Barbara Brady '72
Tom '01 and Rose Branson
Patricia (Kelly) '66 and Derry Condon
Lefty and Sharon Cunningham
Nora Cunningham
Patrick J. Cunningham
Barbara M. Dearing '72
Eli Lilly and Company Foundation
ExactHire
Mark R. '62 and Mary Jane Felts
Bob and Judy Field
Dennis M and Bonnie L Ford
Brian '93 and Rhonda Gallagher

John and Patty Hegarty and Family
Marilyn B. (Rogers) Hess '61
John '68 and Susan Hines
Stephen L. '74 and Jennifer B. Hodgson
Indy Anna’s / Judy (Kirk) Sims '80
Jeff '76 and Debbie Jones
Anonymous '74
Anonymous '78
Robert T. '84 and Theresa M. (Ritzi) '84 

Mayer
Robert McGrath
Jim '68 and Jayne (Myers) '74 

McGuinness
McHugh Family (Mike and Aggie Fam)
Scott and Holly Mencer
Patrick and Beth Murphy
Michael and Anne O'Connor
James O'Hara
The Parsons Family
Kevin Lee Phares
Michael '68 and Janice (Carr) '72 

Reckley
Kevin '76 and Elizabeth Reese
Janet S. (Holmes) '84 and Jay Rohlman
Mary (Fox) '65 and Jim Roussel
Ann (Branson) '72 and David '76 

Ruhmkorff
Dan Shea
Colleen (Brown) '74 and Joseph Shikany
Si Greene's Pub
Daniel J. '75 and Anita Smith
Mary T. Snyder
Gia K. Spaulding
Cheryl (Smith) '73 and RayBob Spencer
Robert H. and Laura C. Stark
Annette (Beltrame) '78 and Ernie Stigall
Chris and Dina Sullivan
Mary Ann Sullivan
Darythe Taylor
Kathleen P. (Rogers) White '62
Mary Ellen Wieland
Patrick J. '74 and Julie K. (Brothers) '78 

Wilson

MARTY BRENNAN
Vince '86 and Elizabeth Greiner

MICHAEL J. CORCORAN
Kevin M. '83 and Trisha K. Corcoran
Lumina Foundation for Education

BILL DALEY
Shirley Daley

CHRIS DEERY
David R. Avery
Nick and Amy Petrone
Eric and Karen Blackwell Smith
Anonymous
Janet (Deery) '74 and Steve Wolfe
 
JEANIE (POHLMAN) FENTZ
Robert '80 and Bridgid (Fisher) '81 

Hughbanks

DR. DAVID GAUSS
Phillip L. Bayt
Craig C. Burke
MA Capshaw Family
Kathleen (Haley) '58 and Charlie Deck
Eli Lilly and Company Foundation
Dennis M and Bonnie L Ford
Robert and Christy Gauss
Pamela Haase
Renie McClay
Michael and Kristine Meiners
John Morse
Lisa Noble, Dawn Hoffman, Lori 

Smallwood, and Jennifer Freeman-
Juarez

JOHN E. GILMORE
Ascension St. Vincent
Jane Gilmore

MICHAEL HENDERSON
Gregg '79 and Kay Neidlinger

PAULA (PEDIGO) HILLARD
Class of 1992

CHRISTOPHER HUTT
Matt Hutt
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Diane (Collins) Beasley '58
Amy (Wagner) Begley '93
Allyson (Davis) Bollenbacher '98
Rose E. (Timpe) Branson	
Donna Erdmann-Ballard	
Angela (Grigsby) Espada '79
Shannon M. Fahey '90
Amy Fix	
Molly (O'Brien) Funk '90
Maureen Griffin	
Patty Hagen	
Patty Ann Hegarty	
Cynthia Hemmelgarn	

Margaret (McCoy) Slack '99
Patricia A. (Nonte) Smith '71
Gia K. Spaulding	
Kathleen J. (Shaver) Steele '66
Elizabeth Stuczynski	
Jeannene (Williams) Talbott '88
Amy (Bewsey) Treida '92
Madonna (Warrenburg) Wagner '87
Laura (Tague) Wagoner '78
Denise (Wagner) Waidlich '89
Kathleen Weissenberger '85

Robert and Bridgid (Fisher) Hughbanks '80
Jennifer M. (Griffin) Martinelle '98
Niki Matherly	
Elizabeth (Connel) McCoy '96
Eileen (Fahey) McFadden '65
Suzanne McLaughlin	
Miriam Medina	
Beth Murphy	
Anne Mullin O'Connor	
Karen Okerson	
Gloria L. (Quiroz) Pavlik '90
Amy Petrone	
Lorraine Riegner '61

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: SCECINA WOMEN'S CIRCLE 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

Annual giving list reflects annual support pledges made during the fiscal year of Scecina Memorial High School, which is July 1, 
2021, through June 30, 2022. Gifts or pledges made to the Capital Campaign are reflected in the Summer 2021 Capital Campaign 
Accountability Report.

JOSEPH K. KELLER
Thomas '58 and Bev Heneghan
Robert Klein '57
Michelle Lumsdon
Michael and Heather Malarney

PAUL A. LINTON, JR.
Leslie Denise and Kevin Smith

MARGARET (HEITMANN) 
LITZELMAN-COOK

Terry '63 and Martie (Schneider) '63 
Rodgers

SISTER LAVONNE LONG, O.S.F.
Rhonda and Larry Peffer

KATHY (FREDRICK) MARTIN
Mary T. Snyder

JULIE A. MCNELIS
Patrick J. '62 and Susan McNelis

JOHN PENN
Nancy and Jack Baxter
 
REV. JOSEPH G. RIEDMAN
Eli Lilly and Company Foundation
Gary L. '66 and Caryn Gilliam
John '68 and Edda Osborne

TRISH C. (MCMAHON) SERGI
Nancy A. (Reese) Arce '73
Karen T. (McMahon) Stein '77

ANN (DWYER) SHARP
Anonymous

BILL SYLVESTER
Anonymous 
James A. Burchett

David Clark
Christopher P. '87 and Paje Felts
Val Fillenwarth
Entire Guirl / Thomas Family
Anne (Ajamie) '79 and Jon Hall
Karen A. Hovanec
Ott Hurrle '70 
Rosemarie S Kelly
Butch '58 and Sharon Kennedy
Joseph '58 and Mary Ann (Kelly) '64 

Klein
Judy A. (Bevan) Moran '57 
Robert R. '57 and Frances A. (Corsaro) 

'59 Moss
Christine M and Bruce A Muller
Philip '62 and Barbara (Brothers) '62 

Prieshoff
Rosalie (McGloon) Shepard '60
David Swihart
Dana Thome
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2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

Fred '73 and Nancy Amberger
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
A-Pallet Co., Inc.
Andrew Baase '61
Dan '89 and Betsy (Catton) '89 Babcock
Janis (Page) '69 and Gordon Becker
Michael A. '66 and Terri J. Berlier
Sheryl Bevan
Jason '95 and Christina (Isaac) '95 

Bledsoe
Daniel J. Carr '58
G. Patrick '66 and Jeanne E. (Davidson) 

'66 Corydon *
Cynthia A. (Morris) '64 and Ronald W. 

Costello
Crum & Forster
Charles J. '60 and Patricia A. Damler

Terry Dearing '71
Andrew J. '86 and Chanda Deck
Michael F. '83 and Lisa (Speth) '84 

Delaney
Catherine C. (Corsaro) '63 and Joseph 

Dezelan
Joseph F. Doll '61
Jane (Clark) Drew '62
John '86 and Melissa Duffy
Gregg '61 and Patareka Dwyer
Diane E. (Hofmeister) '61 and Joe 

Eltzroth
John '80 and Jackie Fangman
Jim D. '74 and Cynthia Fiddler
Gerald W. '60 and Melinda (Lynch) '61 

Finn
John A. Fisher, Jr. '66
Amy and Matt Fix
Linda Foreman '65
Robert W. and Nancy Golobish

Kathleen M. (Griffin) '62 and Robert 
Gries

Thomas Griffin '62
John F. Hanafee, Jr. '64
Susan P. (Schlegel) '74 and Michael C. 

Hassfurder
Margaret and Bryan Hendricks
Mary Ellen (Sherlock) '68 and Mike 

Huggins
Robert G. '70 and Kimberly Huser
Thomas B. Huter '62
James Babcock Electrical Contractors, 

Inc. - Ann (Suesz) Babcock '64 / Dan 
Babcock '89

Marianne T. (Reilly) '70 and Dr. Robert 
D. Jansen

Samuel '63 W. and Viki (Dufour) '69 
Jenkins

Linda (Harris) '68 and Michael Jerrell
J. Kevin '77 and Lori K. (Watts) '77 

Johnson

A-Pallet Co., Inc.
Apex Benefits Group, Inc. - John Gause 

'80
Arlington / Roe & Co. - Jim '68 and 

Vickie (Mayo) '68 Roe
Bar B Q Heaven Inc. - Ron Jones '57
Michael '82 and Kathy (Sweeney) '79 

Bewsey
BitterSweet
Black Acre Brewing Co.
Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
CSO Architects
Dangler Enterprises - John J. '67 and 

Colleen (Cook) '67 Dangler
Dauby O'Connor & Zaleski, LLC
Dearing & Dearing, CPA - Harry 

Dearing '68 and Patrick Dearing '82
Depot Liquors - Ted Clements '88
Class of 1961 - Gregg Dwyer '61
Easley Winery
Entheos Architects

Exterior Building Products, Inc. - Tony 
Wilson '73

F.C. Tucker - Joe McDonald '69
F.A. Wilhelm Construction Company
Franciscan St. Francis Health
Thomas Griffin '62
Guedel Design / New Jerseys Apparel
Hadley & Hallmann Real Estate - Molly 

Hadley '01
Indy Anna's Catering - Judi (Kirk) Sims 

'80
Ivy Tech Community College
Jockamo Upper Crust Pizza
Johnson-Melloh, Inc.
Joe '58 and Jane Keller (Deceased)
The Lathrop Family
The Leffler Family - Toni, Angie '84, KC 

'87, Nate '91, Jake '93
Liberty Trailers
Little Flower Parish
Managepoint, LLC

Manley's Irish Mutt - Mike '90 and 
Jennifer '91 Manley

Marian University
Midwest Associates
Oakley - Hammond Funeral Home
Open Box Roofing and Restoration
Our Lady of Lourdes Parish
Printing Partners
The Schneider Corporation
Class of 1971 - James W. Smith II '71, 

Joe Simon '71, Kathy Holmes '71, and 
Patty (Nonte) Smth '71

Steer-in, Inc. - Barbara (Fitzgerald) '68 
Kehrer and Casey Kehrer '86

Storage Solutions, Inc
Therber Family
Wurster Construction
Yount & Company L.L.C.
Zink Distributing Company

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: SPONSORS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)
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Your gift is a blessing 
to Scecina’s students, 

teachers, and staff. 
Visit scecina.org/give. 

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS: EMPLOYER MATCHING GIFTS 
(Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022)

AbbVie
American Family Insurance Dreams 

Foundation
Apex Benefits Group, Inc.
Crum & Forster

Eli Lilly and Company Foundation
Fifth Third Bank
The GE Foundation
Guidewire Software
Ingredion

Lenovo Employees Care
Lumina Foundation for Education
Raytheon Company
SC Johnson Giving, Inc.
The Walt Disney Company Foundation

Butch '58 and Sharon Kennedy
Joseph '58 and Mary Ann (Kelly) '64 

Klein
Albert T. Kohout '89
Bernadette Dufour Lathrop '64
James Lathrop '63
Jeffrey J. '96 and Jennifer Lathrop
Dr. and Mrs. Pat Logan
Louis E. and Marianne S. Markovich
Beverly A. Marshall '79
Marta M. (Wuest) '78 and James R. 

McCoy
Michael P. and Heather A. McGinley
J. Timothy '58 and Jane McGinley
Marilyn A. (Myers) '59 and Martin W. 

McLaughlin
Marie McNelis
Jim '77 and Judy (Priesmeyer) '77 Moloy
Richard J. Moore '61 *
Jack V. '58 and Martha (Dinn) '58 

Moriarty

Jane (Foley) '58 and Pat Nash
Robert A. Nester
George T. Newhart, Jr. '60
Joanie (Wade) '86 and Tom O'Brien
Thomas F. '88 and Elizabeth W. O'Gara
Rhonda and Larry Peffer
Nick and Amy Petrone
Michael A. '75 and Brenda Pfarr
Mark R. '69 and Jeanine T. Rattermann
William '59 and Ellen (Breinlich) '60 

Rodgers
James '68 and Vickie (Mayo) '68 Roe
Lee (Fangman) '70 and Steve Roseman
Brian '05 and Nikki (Runner) '05 

Rosswurm
Barbara (White) Roth '60
Carolyn M. (Cushman) '61 and James F. 

Roth
David '76 and Ann (Branson) '72 

Ruhmkorff
Jeanne Rush

Mark and Julanne Sausser
Ellen Scanlin '63
David '80 and JoAnn Schisla
Deette M. (Bennett) Schmidt '66
John '61 and Marilyn Schneider
Rosalie (McGloon) Shepard '60
Joseph P. '71 and Josephine A. Simon
Richard J. '69 and Patricia A. (Nonte) '71 

Smith
Mary (McGavern) '61 and John 

Sockrider
Sara (Edson) '93 and Ryan Soultz
Thomas and Barbara Stader
Robert H. and Laura C. Stark
Karen T. (McMahon) Stein '77
Thomas A. '60 and Judith A. Steiner
Daniel J. '68 and Diane Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Therber
David '64 and Shirley Walker
Drew White and Patricia Clark
Mark T. '78 and Susan Writt
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ALUMNI NEWS
Class of 1966 graduate Kathy 
(Shaver) Steele's 42-year career 
in Crawfordsville Community 
Schools, including 13 years as 
superintendent, inspired city 
officials to name a park after her 
when she retired.
 
Why does she work so hard on 
behalf of Crawfordsville children 
and the community? She quickly 
tears up a bit in response: “It all 
started at Scecina and the motto 
to ‘give that little extra.’ " She 
strived to earn her letter jacket. 
Her older brothers, Jim '60 and 
David '62, earned letter jackets 
by participating in varsity sports, 
unavailable to Scecina girls at the 
time.

“Absolutely nobody has ever fought 
harder for the children of our 
community,” Crawfordsville Mayor 
Todd Barton said of Steele at the 
2021 ribbon-cutting ceremony for 
the Kathleen J. Steele Park.

The park features playground 
equipment, a basketball court, 
shade trees, benches, cornhole, and 
picnic tables. All ages can share the 
basketball court, because there’s a 
lower basketball goal on one end 
for the younger kids and a higher 
one for the bigger kids. 

After teaching at Indianapolis 
Public Schools, Kathy was recruited 

PARK NAMED AFTER SCECINA ALUMNA KATHY STEELE

by Crawfordsville schools in 1972. 
She started a program for gifted 
and talented students, one of 
the first in the nation, and was a 
national leader in the field. She has 
written a book, “Involving Parents,” 
and co-written another, “Creative 
Teaching.” She also has led efforts 
to improve school nutrition. 

She was coordinator of gifted 
education and the gifted education 
model site director for 10 years 
and coordinator of curriculum and 
innovation for six. In 2001, the 
Crawfordsville school board chose 
her as its superintendent. One of 
her legacies is the Crawfordsville 
Middle School. She knocked on 
doors herself to convince residents 
to vote for the referendum to build 
the school, which passed with 
nearly 80 percent approval.

“During three decades of covering 
news in our part of Indiana, I’ve 
interacted with dozens of school 
superintendents,” said her Scecina 
classmate Mike Piggott, a longtime 
Lafayette, Ind., radio newsman 
and later Purdue’s director of 
community relations. “Kathy Steele 
is a class act and, certainly, one of 
the most respected. Even as an 
administrator, Kathy was first a 
teacher, and that approach served 
the Crawfordsville community well.”

Beside her through all of it was her 
dedicated husband, John Steele, a 

1962 Scecina graduate who died in 
April 2021. “He was a good guy,” 
said Kathy. The couple was tickled 
when the Crawfordsville Main 
Street Board of Directors honored 
John with a trash can and plaque. 
It complemented the nearby park 
bench installed in Kathy’s honor 
in Marie Canine Plaza at Crawford 
Place. The bench is inscribed: “In 
honor of Dr. Kathleen J. Steele, 
dedicated and skillful educator who 
encouraged others to lead.”

Kathy, who is a member of the 
Scecina Women’s Circle, continues 
to give back to Crawfordsville, 
currently serving as the local United 
Way campaign chairman. Although 
Kathy has earned local and national 
awards and distinctions as an 
educator, she proudly points to a 
special one on the wall of her home: 
Distinguished Alumni Award, Little 
Flower Catholic School, 2016. 

“Little Flower, Scecina, and my 
parents were the building blocks that 
shaped my future,” she said. “I feel 
fortunate. I’ve had a great life.” n

Kathy Steele

By Beth Murphy

26 FATHER SCECINA MAGAZINE |  WINTER 2022



Andrea (Caric) Sloan, who 
graduated from Scecina in 2000, 
is a rising star in Indianapolis’ 
business community. She is 
the president and owner of 
GroundBreakers, a certified woman 
and veteran-owned business 
enterprise that performs non-
destructive and precise hydrovac 
excavation services.

GroundBreakers’ mission is to 
safely and efficiently remove 
soil around buried utilities and 
underground structures. The 
hydrovac excavation process 
from GroundBreakers combines 
pressurized water and a mighty 
6000 cubic feet per minute positive 
displacement blower system that 
allows excavation in the most 
challenging conditions, including 
frozen ground. OSHA approved 
the soft dig method used by 
GroundBreakers, where mechanical 
excavation is not permitted as the 
safest non-destructive method of 
digging.

In March, the Indianapolis Business 
Journal (IBJ) recognized Andrea 
as a member of its Class of 2022 
“40 Under 40,” the IBJ’s yearly list 
of local business and professional 
leaders who have achieved success 
and excelled in their field before 
the age of 40. She’s a rare woman 
business owner in the male-
dominated construction world.

As a U.S. Army Reserve veteran, 
she actively recruits veterans to her 
business. In 2021, GroundBreakers 
won a HIRE Vets Gold Medallion 

Award, a U.S. government program 
recognizing employer efforts to 
recruit, employ, and retain veterans. 
This November, her company was 
named Certified Vendor of the 
Month by Mayor Joe Hogsett and 
the City of Indianapolis’ Office 
of Minority & Women Business 
Development for their efforts 
in supporting veterans in the 
Indianapolis community.

Andrea also is enthusiastic about 
encouraging other women and 
veterans to pursue business 
ownership. “When I walk into a 
room, I am still very much in the 
minority,” she said.

She sits on the board of the Indiana 
Construction Roundtable and is a 
member of its diversity and equity 
committee. The effort is designed 
to empower owners, general 
contractors, construction managers, 
and XBEs contractors in achieving 
a new level of engagement resulting 
in improved business relationships, 
greater diversity and inclusion, 
and education on challenges faced 
by business owners representing 
diverse communities.

ANDREA SLOAN BREAKS GROUND IN MALE-DOMINATED INDUSTRY

Andrea, a lifelong Indianapolis area 
resident, is devoted to giving back 
to the community by volunteering 
for Habitat for Humanity Indiana. 
GroundBreakers has recently 
helped support a home build on the 
city’s Eastside and has committed 
to supporting future builds. Andrea 
is also an active board member of 
Homeless Veterans and Families. 
This organization provides housing 
and reintegration services for 
homeless veterans and programs 
to prevent at-risk veterans from 
becoming homeless.

She received and took to heart 
great advice from a woman mentor, 
“Don’t turn down opportunities, 
take them on, because you never 
know where that yes is going to 
lead you.” She said that her ability 
to work hard and take risks and her 
“growth mindset” are her strengths. 
“Build the most extensive network 
you can that will encourage and 
support your journey.”

Andrea is a part of the Indianapolis 
chapter of the National Association 
of Women in Business Owners, the 
National Association of Women 
in Construction, the Indiana 
Subcontractor Association, and the 
Young Presidents’ Organization.

“I have learned so much from my 
network that has helped me operate 
a business and take measured risks,” 
Andrea said. “To be honest, owning 
a business is very stressful, but I 
wish I could have taken the leap 
earlier in life.” n

ALUMNI NEWS

Andrea Sloan

By Beth Murphy
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HOMECOMING 2022 
Each year, Crusader football coach Ott Hurrle '70 honors alumni football 
players. Members of the 1972 Crusader Football team were recognized 
during the homecoming game on Sept. 16. They each received a baseball cap 
honoring Scecina football and a round of applause from the stands. 

The class of 1998 was also recognized during halftime. They proudly 
celebrated their 25-year reunion with an outstanding representation. Several 
members of the Class of 1998 currently have children enrolled at Scecina. n

(left) left to right: Coach Ott Hurrle '70, Athletic Director Jason Kehrer '88, Harry Armour, Tom Gillin, Dave Hart, Jim Brown, Scecina President Joe 
Therber, and Principal David Dellacca. (right) Class of 1998 celebrated their 25-year reunion at halftime. 

ALUMNI NEWS

To the Scecina alumni and friends who are active or retired 
members of the United States military services: We deeply 
appreciate your bravery and your spirit of service and sacrifice!

To properly thank and recognize you, we want 
to continually update our listing of Scecina 
alumni and friends who are active in or retired 
from each branch of the U.S. military services.

Scan the QR code to update your information 
or visit scecina.org/veterans.

ACTIVE-DUTY OR RETIRED MILITARY? 
WE’D LIKE TO HEAR FROM YOU!

CRUSADERS
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Way to go, Crusaders! Each year, 
Scecina Giving Day only gets bigger 
and better.

The third annual Scecina Giving 
Day on Thursday, Oct. 20, raised a 
record $43,407.50 from 179 donors 
in one day. Donors could choose 
among three areas to support: 
need-based tuition assistance, 
Catholic identity, athletics, and 
areas of greatest need. Giving Day 
also is a day to celebrate Scecina 
and raise awareness of our mission. 

Thank you again to all Scecina 
Giving Day donors. Your generosity 
directly benefits the students.

We hope even more of you can join 
us for the fourth Giving Day on 
Oct. 19, 2023.

Here are a few of the messages 
received on Giving Day 2022: 

"Please pay it forward someday!"
   -Tim Kohl and Jackie Voth Kohl

"We are so proud of all the folks at 
Scecina and the work being done 
to make a difference in the lives of 
the students and community. Our 
gift is in memory of Father Joseph 
Riedman. "
   -Anonymous

GIVING DAY 2022: GIVING IT YOUR ALL!

DEVELOPMENT 

(left) Savannah Sandlin, Allison Clinger, Ariana Washington (center) Father Jim Farrell (right) Jared Zarate

"Scecina continues to be one 
of our lifetime most important 
connections. We pray that it will 
continue to serve students for many 
years to come. "
   - Dan & Susan Torzewski

"Thanks for representing the 
Eastside with dignity and respect. 
You all continue to play hard and 
it shows. Good luck to all teams 
& remember: You don't get what 
you WANT, you get what you 
BELIEVE!"
   - Cheryl (Smith) Spencer '73 n
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DEVELOPMENT

Last year’s Club 53 was sold out. 
Don’t be caught out in the cold 
this spring when our signature 
fundraiser returns on April 15, 
2023! Tickets go on sale in late 
January.

Club 53 roared back last year, 
the first since 2017. What a great 
turnout and sign of Scecina’s vitality 
and great community. We truly did 
have fun again!

This year’s Club 53 will be a special 
night to celebrate Scecina with you 
and support the school. Here is 
what’s in store:
• $10,000 grand prize reverse raffle
• Catered meal by Indy Anna’s
• Silent Auction
• Beer and wine
• Dancing with The Doo!

Proceeds benefit academics and 
technology, arts and athletics, and 
tuition assistance for students. 

Can you help? Volunteer 
opportunities include ticket sellers, 
event help (setup, teardown, 
guest admissions, beer and wine 
monitors, pull tabs and 50-50 
sellers, and station monitors), 
marketing and promotions, and 
donations for our Scecina stations. 
The top ticket seller wins $100.

We will need bottles of wine for 
the wine pull and gift cards of any 
amount $5 and above for the Pot of 
Gold gift card pull. These stations 
were very popular last year! 

If you would like to volunteer at 
Club 53, become a sponsor, or learn 
about the station donations, please 
contact: 

Beth Murphy                    
bmurphy@scecina.org

Gia Spaulding               
gspaulding@scecina.org n

Scecinarama yearbooks, 1982 and 1987

CLUB 53 IS BACK AGAIN!

The Scecina Women’s Circle 
(SWC) annual Advent event 
took the group to two historic 
Catholic buildings in Downtown 
Indianapolis on Dec. 4.

Members of the SWC headed to 
Mass at St. Mary Catholic Church 
on New Jersey St., built in 1912. 
Afterward, they ate brunch at St. 
Joseph Brewery and Public House, 
540 N. College Ave., formerly St. 
Joseph Catholic Church (1873-
1949).

“It was nice to get together again 
for an Advent outing,” said Amy 
Begley '93, SWC chair. 

The SWC plans another gathering 
in February. Please stay tuned for 
upcoming events. 

Any woman can join the SWC with 
a gift to Scecina to support student 
life programs and to help fund the 
annual SWC scholarship presented 
to a graduating senior in May. For 
more information, please visit 
scecina.org/womens-circle n

GATHER AND GIVE

First row: (from left) Anne O'Connor, Nancy 
Leming, Madonna Wagner, and Angela Espada 
Back row: (from left) Denise Waidlich, Amy 
Begley, Diane Beasley, and Beth Murphy at St. 
Mary Catholic Church.

Stories by Beth Murphy
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DEVELOPMENT

THE GIFT THAT KEEPS GIVING

Your gifts and support have been 
the key to continuing our Catholic 
education mission for more than 
68 years. There are more ways than 
you may think to donate to Scecina 
students. 

Among the many ways to make a 
financial gift are:	
• Cash or check sent directly to 

Scecina Memorial High School.
• Indiana’s Tax Credit Scholarship 

Program, a tax credit of 50% of 
the amount of your donation 

In October 2021, a very generous 
Scecina alumnus and his wife called 
and said that they anonymously 
wanted to touch the lives of Scecina 
students who are children and 
grandchildren of first responders. 
The couple also said that the 
way in which they wanted to 
accomplish this goal was to make a 
$500,000 gift to Scecina to set up a 
permanent tuition assistance fund 
for Scecina students. This fund, 
which is in its first year of existence, 
is named the First Responders 
Tuition Assistance Endowment 
Fund. 

The fund defines first responders 
as policemen/women, firefighters, 
Emergency Medical Technicians, 
nurses, and active, inactive, and 
retired members of the United 
States military services. The three 
criteria that are used to make 

$500,000 GIFT ESTABLISHES THE FIRST RESPONDERS TUITION ASSISTANCE 
ENDOWMENT FUND

grants from the fund are child 
or grandchild status of a first 
responder, family financial need, 
and overall good standing at 
Scecina.

When asked what moved them 
to such kindness and generosity, 
the donors affirmed the life-
changing and life-saving work of 
first responders, as well as their 
belief that all children, regardless of 
family financial resources, should 
have the opportunity to receive a 
Scecina education.

Recently, several Scecina teachers 
described the quality of students 
who are receiving tuition assistance 
from the First Responders Tuition 
Assistance Endowment Fund this 
year. A representative teacher 
testimonial about a student 

recipient is that he is “a great young 
man and an amazing student. 
He has a strong work ethic and 
always goes above and beyond. 
He is incredibly intelligent. His 
insights help the rest of the class 
move forward with our lessons. 
He's also very calm, observant, and 
able to adapt and go with the flow. 
He is always willing to help other 
students when asked. Outside of 
his performance in my class, he has 
a great personality and goes above 
and beyond to show kindness to 
others.” 

Scecina thanks the anonymous 
alumnus and his wife for their 
inspiring generosity, which is 
making a difference for our 
young people through the First 
Responders Tuition Assistance 
Endowment Fund. n

By Joe Therber

when you give through the 
Institute for Quality Education.

• IRA/Required Minimum 
Distribution (RMD). If you are 
70 1/2 or older, you can make a 
direct transfer of funds to reduce 
your tax liability. If you are 72 
or older, you gift counts toward 
your RMD. 

• Stock (appreciated securities)
• Bequest/planned giving
• Insurance
• Real estate  

Please check with your tax advisors 
and IRA custodians for rules that 
apply specifically to you.

To learn more about giving 
opportunities, please contact the 
Scecina Development team:
Joe Therber, President                         
jtherber@scecina.org or 
317.352.3280
Beth Murphy, Director of Development 
bmurphy@scecina.org or 
317.352.3227 n
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Collin Connor '18 and Malanie 
Storey '17 
became 
engaged on 
Aug. 13, 
surrounded 
by family and 
friends.

2020s
Emily McDonald '21 finished out 
her spring 2022 softball season at 
Mount St. Joseph’s College with 
a conference win. This is the first 
time in school 
history the team 
won the title. 
Emily plays 
center field and 
was awarded 
defensive player 
of the year. 

Andrew Milby '22 saw the New 
Horizons Band perform at Scecina 
when he was 15 and asked to join. 
They said, "Yes!" Andrew and his 
New Horizons band mates, Mary 
Ann Olvey '60 and Jerry Jenn '59, 
played in the New Horizons Band 
concert at Scecina on Oct. 9. n

1950s
Scecina’s first graduating class 
celebrated its 65th reunion on 
Saturday, Sept. 3. Congratulations, 
Class of 1957!

Attendees were; Judy Bevan 
Moran, Charlotte Carter, Manuel 
Corpuz, Stasia Cunningham 
Huneck, Judy Dwyer Doran, 
Catherine Faker Daily, Joseph 
Fowley, Larry Johnson, Joan 
Kirkoff Leucht, Raymond 
Koers, Mary Lou Kos Tuohy, 
Edna Latham Guedel, Maryann 
Lenahan, Patsy Love Seats, Joseph 
Lyons, Jean Martin McAtee, 
Joan McAtee Johnson, Jeanne 
Moorman Moran, Robert Moss, 
Janet Mueller Bartram, June 
Nally Jorgenson, Barbara O’Brien 
Minatel, Barbara Pedlow Dale, 
Judy Schuck Beard, Ed Trumpey, 
Patty Vogelgesang, Sylvia Wessel 
Cole, Nancy Williams O’Hara, 
and surviving spouses Jeanne 
Kidwell and Sharon England.

1970s
On June 4, 2022, Shawn Lyons 
'79 won his 200th high school 
baseball game as the head coach of 

New Palestine High School with a 
regional win against Brownsburg 
High School.

1980s
Kevin Elmore '81 retired from Pike 
Township Fire Department after 35 
years of service. He was a lieutenant 
on Ladder 61 for most of his career.

2000s
Appalachian State named 
Sarah (Rumely) Noble '06 to 
be head volleyball coach of the 
Mountaineers. She had previously 
been an assistant coach for the past 
five seasons 
at LSU 
and was 
the Tigers’ 
associate 
head coach 
in 2021.

2010s
Former Scecina volleyball player, 
Sloan Shocaroff-Jones '16 will now 
take over as head coach for Lycée 
Français de Chicago to oversee and 
lead the girls' varsity program for 
the international private school. 

Sean Murphy '16 and Lucero 
Rodriguez '19 
became engaged 
on June 11, 
2022. They plan 
to marry in fall 
2023.

CLASS NOTES
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ALUMNI DEATHS
James Carson '57
Gene Glass '57
Ronald "Mark" Jamison '57
Ronald Bowman '58
David Zeyen '58
Bonnie (Bennett) Bell '59
E. Timothy Foley '59
John Lime '59
Maxine (Darkin) Vondersaar '59
Andrew Weidekamp '59
Norma (Mueller) Craney '60
Kathryn (Kleifgen) Harris '60
Mary Anne Lutz '60
Julie (Hannan) Bruner '61
Barbara (Burns) Gimble-Bubar '61
Raymond Poon '61
Gary Burris '62
Kathleen Mulcahy '62
Martha A. (Ray) Riley '62
John Royer '62
Barbara Bell '63
Michael Dick '63
Mary (Montgomery) Shotts '64
Thomas R. Blandford '65
Charles J. Graham '66
Thomas V. Moorman '66
Susan (Marshall) Rainey '66
Dan Benjamin '67

John Creasey '67
Charles Maurer '67
James Wernsing '67
Charles Kehrer '68
Jeff Heidelberger '69
Patricia (Shackelford) Schafhauser '69
Joseph D. Hagerty '70
Dennis Gavaghan '71
Pamela (Judkins) Foster '73
Gerard "Jerry"  McMahon '74
Mary (Hoagland) Best '76
Kevin Flaherty '77
Steven Brown '78
John Poetz '84
Jack Sutherland '89
Tonya Bullock '91

FORMER FACULTY AND 
STAFF DEATHS
Monsignor Joseph Riedman
David Spurlin 
Bill Sylvester

SCECINA COMMUNITY 
DEATHS
Stanley Fitzgerald 
David M. Johnson
Monsignor Paul Koetter
Gary Schaefer

Class Notes and In Memoriam reflect notices received on or before 
November 30, 2022. 

To update your information (home or email address), submit a class note, 
or report an alumni death, please contact Gia Spaulding, 

Advancement Coordinator, at gspaulding@scecina.org, or submit 
information via the online form at www.scecina.org/alumni.

IN MEMORIAM
TOM MOORMAN
Tom Moorman '66 touched 
the lives of many during his 
20 years as the Scecina head 
softball coach and in other 
coaching roles at the school. 
He was essential in the growth 
of girls sports at Scecina, 
including building a perennial 
championship program in 
softball. He was deservingly 
inducted into the Indiana High 
School Softball Hall of Fame on 
June 24, 2022.

He inspired sportsmanship, 
dedication, and a strong work 
ethic in the student-athletes 
under his care. We are deeply 
grateful to Tom, and our 
thoughts and prayers go out to 
the Moorman family and the 
entire Scecina community.

Eternal rest grant unto him, 
O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon him. May he rest 
in peace. n
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5000 Nowland Avenue
Indianapolis, IN  46201

SAVE THE DATE!
April 15, 2023

SCECINA MEMORIAL

est. 1953

I kid you not, 
it’s going to be 

tubular!


